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COMMUNITY LOCALS
This column is not for use in advertis-

ing any money-making program, fair, sup-
per, party or sale. It is intended for
news, personals, and such matters as may
be of community interest.
All communications for this department

mast be signed by the author; not for
publication, but as an evidence that the
items contributed are legitimate and cor-
rect.. Items based on mere rumor, or such
mow are likely to give offense, are not want-

Master Fred Garner went Wednes-
day to visit his grandparents, Mr. and
Mrs. Charles E. Troxell, at Rocky
Ridge.

— —
Mr. and Mrs. William Bradhald

and Mr. and Mrs. George Grebb, of
Baltimore, were callers of Mrs. Geo.
Martell, Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. John Messier, York,
Pa., visited their daughter, Mrs.
Theodore F. Fair, Mr. Fair and
daughter Robin, Sunday.

--
Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Campney, Bal-

timore, spent the week end with
their son-in-law and daughter, Dr.
and Mrs. Wm. P. Bradley, Jr., and
sons.

--
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Ensinger, and

daughter, Karen, Noreen and Nan
and son, Ned, Hanover, visited Mr.
and Mrs. William Ohler, Sunday eve-
ning.

--
Mrs. Paul Barrkard entered the

Annie Warner Hospital, Gettysburg,
Monday and was operated on Tues-
day. She is doing as well as can be
expected.

--
Mr. and Mrs. O'Neal Crapster, of

near Washington, D. C., and Henry
Smeltzer, Washington, spent the
week-end with Mrs. John Crapster
and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Neidermyer, of
West Chester, Pa., visited over the
week end at the home of Mrs. Neid-
ermyer's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Har-
ry I. Reindollar.

---
Mrs. Mary S. Wentz, Mr. and Mrs.

LeRoy D. Wentz and son of Line-
boro, Md., and Mr. and Mrs. Clyde
L. Hesson of town, were Sunday
evening guests of Miss Mary A.
Fringer.

Miss Dolores Frounfelter, of The
Carroll Record Company, and Miss
Joyce Hahn, of the Mutual Insurance
Company, of Frederick, are spending
their week's vacation at Atlantic
Cloy, N. J. and Niagara Falls, N. Y.

Mrs. Henry Back, Mr. and Mrs.
Harold George and Glene Bellinger,
of Accident, spent Tuesday night and
Wednesday with Mrs. George Mar-
tell. Miss Helen George, a teacher
in/he Public School, in Westminster,
accompanied them home.

Wilbur Alexander, Scottsburg, In-
diana, an employee of the Grey Van
Moving Line, stopped off here Tues-
day to see his parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Frank Alexander. Thursday morning
he loaded up his van in Baltimore and
took it to El Paso, Texas. In Scotts-
burg his wife will join him.

----
,Mr. and Mrs. Sterling Ecker and

daughter, Mildred and Delores, of
Stewartstown, Pa., spent Wednesday
at the home of Mrs. Ecker's parents,
Mr. and Mrs. A. G. Riffle. The two
girls remained and will visit with
their grandparents. Mr. Ecker is
principal of the Elementary and High
School at Stewartstown.

Mrs.. Norville P. Shoemaker, Tan-
eytown, and Rev. and Mrs. S. R.
Weybright, Detour, accompanied Mr.
and Mrs. Norville P. Shoemaker. Red
Lion, Pa., to Philadelphia, on Thurs-
day, June 15, to attend the com-
mencement exercises at Temple Uni-
versity. Their daughter Nancy Lil-
lian Shoemaker is one of the gradu-
ates.

--
Mr. and Mrs. B. Walter Crapster

and their sons, Wirt and Basil, are
making a short trip through Tide-
water, Virginia. Basil Crapster Who
will receive the degree of doctor of
philosophy from Harvard University
next week, will spend the summer at
Williamsburg, Va., where he will
teach at the College of William and
Mary.

Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Eckert, Mr.
and Mrs. Harry Sharp, daughter
Barbara, Mrs. Ruth Keech and
daughters, all of York, Pa., and Mrs.
Thomas J. Morris and daughter of
Baltimore, visited Mr. and Mrs. W.
L. Eckert and family Sunday and
attended the Commencement exer-
cises at St. Joseph's High School in
the evening a.: which time James
Eckert graduated "With Honor" and
was awarded a prise of $10 for best
essay on "Americanism" donated by
the V.F.W. Post of Emmitsburg.

Mrs. George Bender and Mrs. Flora
Leister attended a lawn party, Sun-
day evening, celebrating the second
birthday of twin sisters, Deborah
and Diane. They are daughters of
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Oaster. The
party was held at the home of the
gAndparents, Mr. and Mrs. Norman
Lawrence, Hanover. Mrs. Lawrence
is a daughter of Mrs. Bender and a
sister ,of 'Mns. Leister. The little
girls received many lovely gifts.
Among the refreshments were two
bii,iday cakes and two cakes made
an e shape of a lamb. These were
covered with a white icing sprinkled
with cocoanut and looked quite pret-
ty. They were made by Mrs. Leis-
ter.

(Continued on fourth page.)

RECREATION IS IMPORTANT

Recently a civic club of Denver.
Pa., purchased 14 acres of land
for a memorial park and playground
and gave it to the community.

LIONS MEET
- -11 

Ladies' Night Observed by
Service Club

The grand attendance of Lions and
their ladies, a delicious dinner, a few
lovely solos, a movie and a gifted
speaker resulted in a fine and inter-
esting meeting of the Taneytown
Lions Club held Tuesday evening last
at the Taney Inn. President Robert
Feeser presided and Singleton Hems-
burg had charge of group singing
with Harry I. Reindollar as accom-
panist. Following the singing of our
National Anthem and flag salute the
Rev. Edmund- P. Welker offered
prayer.
After the appetizing dinner of

turkey topped with ice-cream and
fresh otrawberries, the group en-
joyed two beautiful solos, "Desert
Song" and "Grand Night for Sing-
ing" sung by Miss Caroline Shriner,
freshman at Hood College, and ac-
companied by Miss Charlotte Shorb.
President Feeser announced a Board
of Directors meeting to be held on
Monday evening during which time
plans will be layed for the new year.
Murray Baumgardner was prevailed
upon to recite a few of his exper-
iences on his recent trip to Texas,
and his visit while there, to the
Mampa, Texas Lions Club. Mr.
Baumgardner reported this club as a
very enthusiastic and wide-awake
club with a membership of 128.

In addition to the fine group of
ladies present, the following guests
were introduced by their respective
hosts: Rev. and Mrs. Morgan An-
dreas of Taneytown, Mr. and Mrs.
Guy Hofmaster and Mr. Russell
Hicks of Hagerstown and the Rev.
Mr. Held of MCSherrystown who is
Lions Deputy District Governor in
Pennsylvania for District 14-C. From
the brief but interesting speech pre-
sented by Rev. Held one can truly
say he is a true Lion at heart and a
real witness for Lionism. When the
advancement of Lionism is concerned
there is no task too great for him. A
twenty minute movie "Last Date"
starring Joan Taylor and defining
the word "Teenacide" which means
"the fine art. of killing yourself or
someone else with an automobile be-
fore you reach the age of twenty",
was secured by Lion Robert Zentz
and was made available to lie club
at this meeting through the kindness
and courtesy of Lion Merle S. Ohler
with the use of his sound movie
equipment. Greetings from, and an
invitation to, the Hagerstown Lions
Club was extended by visiting Lion
and Past-President Guy Hofmaster
of that club.
The guest speaker, Mr. Russell

Hicks, school teacher from Hagers-
town, centered his speech around the
theme of the well known Mother
Goose rhyme, "Old Mother Hubbard"
and explained its organization and
how its true meaning effects us. Old
Mother Hubbard, not realizing she
couldn't get a bone from the cup-
board for her poor dog without first
putting the bone into the cupboard,
wended her way to the cupboard and
,upon opening it found it bare. The
theme of this may well be applied to
each of us in our every day life. We
may well ask ourselves the question
"What are we putting into our cup-
board as we go along the pathway
of life"? Are we putting .into it fel-
lowship, friendship, service or any of
the many priceless possessions we
may posssess which may define our
character? We, like Mother Hubbard,
will get our of our cupboard exactly
what we put into it. Old Mother
Hubbard, upon returning from the
empty cupboard, found her dog had
already died from starvaion simply
because she had not put anything in-
to the cupboard. The theme of Mr.
Hick's talk would well be justified
if seriously considered by every Lion
,member. The Lions Club is a service
club stated Mr. Hicks. The greatest
ambition of service club should be to
render service. If the world is to
be saved it will •be Saved by service.
Every Lion member should, first of
all, put plenty of "service" into his
cupboard. By so doing he will al-
ways have plenty of service to give
and, as a result, the real ambition of
all Lions Clubs everywhere will be
realized.

GRADUATION—ST. JOSEPH'S
SCHOOL

Graduation exercises for St. Jos-
eph's School were held last Sunday
in the church after the 7:30 o'clock
Mass at which the pastor, Rev. Chas.
J. Walker presided. After Holy Mass
Father Walker congratulated the
graduates and then delivered an in-
spiring talk to both graduates and
their parents. Diplomas were pre-
sented to the following students who
successfully completed their course
of studies: George Arnold, Lucille
Blanchard, Grace Sanders, Josephine
Sell. All the graduates will attend
high school in the Fall.
school in the Fall.

The following pupils received an
award fur perfect attendance: Jose-
phine Sell, John Breth, Lindora For-
ney, Leonard French, Patrick and
Patricia Murphy, Jeanne Sell. Ver-
onica Forney, Herbert, Howard and
,Michael K1ein Violette Blanchard.
George Arnold and John Breth mer-
ited an award for Altar Boy services.
From among the first grades, a prize
was received by Audrey Singel for
making the most progress in read-
ing.
The exercises were brought to a

close with Benediction of the Most
Blessed Sacrament. The school chil-
dren sang hymns' accompanied by
Mr. Bernard Arnold, organist.
On Monday evening the graduates

were dinner guests of Rev. Father
Walker.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
BEGINS MONDAY

Faculty will be Installed at
Services Sunday Night

Next Sunday night a Union Instal-
lation service will be held for the
faculty of the Vacation Bible School
This first service of its kind will be
held in the Presbyterian Church, at
7:30 P. M. The popular speaker wil
be the Rev. Nevin Smith, already so
well known in Tdneytown as a gifted
and dramatic preacher. He will
preach the installation sermon. Pas-
tor Glenn L. Stahl will conduct the
installation ceremonies. And the
children's choir, under the direction
of Mrs. Wallace Yingling, will re-
peat part of the Children's Day can-

It is believed that an installation
service of this kind will provide a
big spiritual boost to the Community
Vacation Bible Schodl which begins
next Monday at 8:30 A. M. A splen-
did staff of teachers has been se-
cured for this purpose under the
leadership of Miss Elizabeth Annan,
director of the Middle School of the
National Cathedral School of Wash-
ington, D. C.
The Vacation School will continue

for two weeks, June 19 to 30, accord-
ing to the announcement of the dean,
Rev. Charles S. Owen. It will be held
Hi the public school building as last
year. Numerous children have al-
ready registered for this popular
community program. There will be
classes for children from the Kinder-
garden to the Intermediates. The
Kindergarden will include the pre-
school age of 5-6.
At the close of the school this year

a new feature will be added. The
Kiwanis and Lions Club will provide
the accustomed annual picnic for the
children at Big Pipe Creek Park. This
promises to be one of the most suc-
cessful outings the children will have
yet enjoyed.
It is pointed out that this Vacation

School will be non-sectarian. It will
be one to which any children of any
church will be welcome to come and
receive religious instrution in those
common verities of life for which all
stand. The course of study is certi-
fied by the Internationad Council of
Religious Education, and the Director
of Religious Education of the Mary-
land-Delaware Council of Churches.

TANEYTOWN SOLDIER HONORED

With the Eighth U. S. Army in
Tokyo, Japan—Private First Class

James 111f. Glass, son of Mr. Curtis
C. Glass, Rt. 2, Taneytown, Md., was
chosen as one of the outstanding
soldiers in his organization for his
soldierly bearing and condition of
clothing and equipment at an in-
spection held recently Iloy his com-
manding officer.
Private First Class Glass is a mem-

ber of the 27th Ordinance Mainten-
ance Company, a unit of the First
Cavalry Division, stationed near
Tokyo, Japan. He isossigned to the
Automotive Section of his, organize-
ion as an Automotive Mechanic.
Prior to entering the military serv-

ice on August 8, 1948, Private Fint
Class Glass attended Taneftown High
School. He received his basic train-
ing at Fort Riley, Kansas, and sailed
for Japan on February 9, 1949.

MISS STAMBAUGH RECEIVES
HONORS AT HOOD

The Mary Filler Allen prize for
the freshman student in applied mu-
sic at Hood College who shows the
most promise of success as a per-
former has been awarded to Miss
Betty Jane Stambaugh, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Stambaugh, Rt.
1, Taneytown, according to announce-
ment by Dean Elizabeth Eckhardt
May.
Miss Stambaugh was also re-

awarded for the year 1950-51 the
music scholarship which she held
throughout her freshman year.
The Allen prize is offered annually

by a member of the Class of 1915, a
former student and instructor in the
department of Music.

HOLY YEAR PILGRIMAGE

During the past week from Mon-
day to Friday the members of St.
Joseph's Catholic Church have been
privileged to make the "Holy Year
Pilgrimage" at home. By making a
daily visit to church and saying the
prescribed prayers, the Jubilee In-
dulgence will be gained the same as
if it were possible for the faithful to
go to Holy City, Rome. The devo-
tions at each visit were concluded
with Benediction of the Most Blessed
Sacrament.
On Friday, The Feast of the Sac-

red Heart, the "Pilgrimage" will
come to an end at the six o'clock
Mass followed by Benediction.
This privilege was secured for the

people through the efforts of their
pastor, Rev. Charles J. Walker.
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COMMENCEMENT AT EMMITS-
BURG

Three former pupils of our school,
James Eckert, William Myers and
Romaine Feeser were graduated
from St. Joseph's High School in
Enunitsburg. William Myers won the
Citizenship Medal for leadership, pa-
triotism, and high standards of mor-
ality. James Eckert won award for
the best essay on "Americanism."
Congratulations! Rev. Charles Walk-
er was the guest speaker.

KIWANIS NEWS

Program Wednesday Even-
ing in Interest of Safety

The regularly scheduled meeting
of the Kiwanis Club of Taneytown
was held on Wednesday last at Tan-
ey Inn with President Louis Crum-
packer, presiding. The invocatian
was given by Kiwanian A. Baldwin.
Group singing was again under the
leadersrip of Kiwanian, Wallace
Reindollar with Mrs. Estella Ying-
ling at the piano. Jim Lantz of the
Westminster Club was a guest at the
meeting. Other guests present were
State Trooper James Poteet and Mr.
T. Alter of the Maryland State Po-
lice Barracks, in Pikesville.
The program for the evening was

in charge of Kiwanian Harmon Al-
baugh of the House and Reception
Committee, who introduced Corporal
S. W. Conrad of the Maryland State
Police. Corporal Conrad chose as his
topic, "Safety on the Highways." He
stated that in the year of 1949, four
hundred and sixty four (464) people
were killed by automobiles 'in the
state of Maryland and that over ten
thousand persons were injured as a
result of auto mishaps in that same
period in this state of ours. This
represents a total medical cost of ap-
proximately twenty-five million dol-
lars. During 1949 the Maryland
State Police arrested forty-five thous-
and motorist as a result of traffic
violations and in addition warned one
hundred thousand other motorists.
The State of Maryland ranks forty-

sixth so far as traffic accidents are
concerned, there being but two other
states in our country haveing a worse
record. Despite all the criticism that
may be made in regard to the condi-
tion of our state highways, (a certain
amount of which is justified), the me-
chanical and physical causes of acci-
dents rank rather far down the list.
The four major causes for traffic mis-
haps are: First, and by far the great-
est of all, is speed; second, failure to
grant the right of the way; third,
driving on the wrong side of the
road, that is accidents caused by
motorist who pass other cars on the
highway and those who cross the
white lines at curves and hills; 4th,
drunken driving. As can be seen
quite a few accidents are caused by
a combination of these four major
causes. From this can be gathered
the fact that the Majority of acci-
dents are caused by the operator of
the vehicle.

Corporal Conrad stated that every
six seconds there is a traffic acci-
dent in our country and that every
twenty-six seconds an injury is sus-
tained as a result of a traffic mishap
and further that every five minutes
someone is killed due to a traffic ac-
cident. The speaker urged all pres-
ent to practice safe driving. He voic-
ed the fact that it is the goal of the
Maryland State Police to encourage
automobile operators to be defensive
drivers on the highway, that is, when
operating a motor vehicle the driver
should be aware of the following
five factors at all times. First,
know the car which you are Operat-
ing; second, be steadily aware of
the car ahead; third, by use of the
rear vision mirror, always be aware
of the car to the rear; fourth, keep
a constant look out for vehicles ap-
proaching in the opposite direction
and fifth, be aware of the car to the
right or left. With nine out of-every
ten accidents being caused by these
five factors it is important that
motorist take these facts seriously.
A motion picture entitled, "Drunk-

en Driving" was shown at the close
of the meeting. This picture por-
trayed the seriousness of mixing
drinking, (alcohol) with driving by
showing very vividly the results of
an accident originating from this
cause.
Next week's meeting will be in

charge of the Public Relations Com-
mittee with Kiwanian Charles H.
Hopkins handling the program for
the evening.

THE MITE SOCIETY MEETS

The Women's Missionary Society
of the Lutheran Church met Wed-
nesday evening, leaders were Mrs.
W. 0. Bach and Mrs. George Look-
ingbill. The topic was "The Lutheran
Church in British Guiana", Miss
Mary Joan Rabb played a piano solo.
The report of the nominating com-

mittee was read and the following
officers were elected to serve a year:
President, Mrs. Ernest Dunbar; Vice
President, Mrs. Albert Wilhide; Coy.
and Rec. Secretary, Miss Clara Dev-
ilbiss; Treasurer, Miss A. Beulah
Engler; Statistical Sec., Mrs. Mar-
garet Nulton.
Mrs. Dunbar was selected to repre-

sent the society along with Mrs.
Elwood Baumgardner on the special
committee for the 200th church an-
niversary.
Thursday, 22nd., the Society will

be guests of Trinity Mission Circle
at their regular meeting on the par-
sonage lawn. All members are ask-
ed to come out and enjoy the hospi-
tality of the younger missionary

Mrs. Sterling Snader told of the
good that can be done with old dis-
carded eye glass frames. There is a
non-profit organization, with un-paid
workers, that receives all old silver
and gold, and uses the proceeds to
buy glasses for any needy person, re-
gardless of race, color or creed. Any-
one of this church or of other church-
es if you have around the house any
unused silver or gold, if you want to
help another to better see this beau-
tiful world, give it to some lady' of
the Lutheran church. She in turn will
see that it is sent away. It is one
way to help without any outlay of
money on your part.

BOARD OF EDUCATION
AWARDS CONTRACTS

Local Firm Among Successful
Bidders

The regular meeting of the Carroll
County Board of Eduation was held in
the offices of the Board on June 6,
1950, at 10:30 A. M. with president
Clyde L. Hesson presiding. The Board
gave consideration to the reading of
the minutes of the previous me'eting
and approved the bills as listed. The
Board considered at this meeting the
awarding of coal orders to the various
dealers of the county, and directed the
superintendent to order coal from the
respective dealers at the prices ie-
lected by the Board. Consideration
was also given to the purchase of fuel
oil, and the superintendent was di-
rected to make arrangements with
dealers for the purchase of fuel oil on
quotation.
The Board considered the award-

ing of scholarships to Western NIA-
rylancl College. These are district
tuition scholarships at the college
and awarded as follows: One year
scholarships to Lois Ohler, Thomas
VonPetton, Howard Jordan, Chester
Rill, Shirley Sue Lippy, Dorothy
Shoemaker, Patricia McLaren, Chas.
Albert, Lyman Earharth Dennis
Boyle, Mildred Beamer, Victoria
Leister, and Herman Stauffer.
The superintendent was given au-

thority to negotiate various trans-
portation contracts for the school
year 1950-51.

Alfter consideration the Board
approved a tentative list of school
janitors for the school year 1950-51.

Resignations were received and
accepted by the Board at this meet-
ing from Kenneth Hoyt, Westminster
High School; Ruth Butterfield, Man-
chester High School; Margaret Clark
Mount Airy High School; Florence
Landon, Westminster High School;
Frances Trenor, Manchester Elemen-
tary School. Appointments of various
new teachers were confirmed for ser-
vice during the coming year.
The Board considered the requests

of several schools for assistance in
the purchase of equipment or mater-
ials of instruction, and gave consid-
eration to several requests for trans-
portation adjustments.
The superintendent reported briefly

on maintenance work planned for the
summer, and gave a .brief descrip-

(Continued on Eighth Page)

TANEYTOWN CONTINUES TO
GROW IN POPULATION

Preliminary census figures place
the population of Carroll County at
44,51)1, N. Charles Heinmuller, cen-
sus sufervisor for the Second Con-
gressional district, reported this week.

This represents an increase of
5,447 over the 1940 population and
is somewhat under expectations.
Carroll was among the counties' ex-
pected to show substantial growth in
population during the last ten years.

Westminster, Carroll county's larg-
est town, and county seat, has a pop-
ulation of 6,136, as compared with
4,692 in 1940. Taneytown, the sec-
ond largest incorporated community,
has a population of 1,422, a gain of
214.
The present population of Hamp-

stead is 677, an increase of only 13.
The reason this town has such a
small increase in population is be-
cause its incorporated limits were
reduced in 1947, it was pointed out
by Mr. Heinmuller.
Other towns of over 500 are New

Windsor with 705, as compared with
529; Manchester with 1,024 as cora-
uared with 763, and Mt. Airy with
823, as compared with 586.

 rs
"GOLDEN RULE" CLASS MEETS

The "Golden Rule" Class met on
Tuesday evening, June 6, at the home
of Mrs. Jacob Stambaugh. Plans
were made for a bake sale which
was held June 10. This was a huge
success. The class hopes to have the
July meeting in the form of a picnic.
The attendance is growing steadily
and the enthusiasm is inspiring.
In the absence of the president,

Miss Ruth Stambaugh kindly presid-
ed and also gave a reading. After
the business meeting, there was a
game of "drawing a pretty bride."
Mrs. Rose Qverholtzer was awarded
thelfrps. rizem.ary

Mohney invited the
class to meet with her next time.
The hostess served delicious refresh-
ments.

S. S. CLASS MEETS

The Hustlers Class of Grace Re-
formed Sunday School met on Wed-
nesday evening, June 14 at the home
of Joan Miller. The members of the
class enjoyed a game of softball on
the lawn before the meeting. The
meeting opened with the singing of
"Know one ever Cared for Me Like
Jesus," with Hilda Heaver at the
piano. The scripture lesson was
found in Psalms and was read by
Dottie Baker. The Lord's Prayer was
repeated in unison. The theme song
of the class "I Will Follow Thee"
was sung by the group with
Fairy Frock at the piano. Dues were
collected and business was transact-
ed.
The next meeting will be held at

the church. The meeting closed with
singing of "0 God Our Help in Ages
Past", by the group with Hilda Heav-
er at the piano. Delicious refresh-
ments were then served by the hos-
tess and a social hour was then en-
joyed by all 'present.

THIS 'N' THAT
(Your Chatty Column)

With all my heart, I wish yot. every
morning

A smile that shall last until the next
day's dawning.

I wish you health—life's greatest
wealth!

I wish you always near so that I may
help to cheer

Each future day and in some way—
help /o bring you happiness!

As Your Observer types away this
column there is a duck on a nest of
eggs in the barn and it is fascinating
and most interesting for a city wo-
man! What amazes me is the won-
derful procedure of the coming of the
ducks. She pulls out feathers from
her body to keep the nest extra
warm and breathes heavily if I ven-
ture a little too near! She turns the
eggs with her bill and the Gander
walks in now and then daily to see
is she is all right
The nice part about T.V., Folks is

that you can switch or flip the dial
to any sort of a program you desire
to fit your mood! The Queen's carpet
was shown with Eleanor Roosevelt
being the main spectator holding a
corner up for the T.V. audience to
see. The rug was begun in 1941 for
the purpose of decorating a wall in
New Windsor Castle. Instead, Queen
Mary has offered this prize piece to
the highest bidder—in dollars—the
proceeds to go to the British Treas-
ury! It appeared very beautiful on
T.V. so Your Observer made the
special trip to see the carpet which
was shown for four days at the Aca-
demy off Fine Arts in Baltimore.
Instead of being on a dark back
ground the rug is the lightest shade
of tan. There are twelve panels work-
ed in pastel shades of flowers in urns.
One centre panel being different as
this was filled with fruit.
At eighty-two, Queen Mary still

threads her own needles! The carpet
is 10-ft, 2-in. by 6-ft. 9%-in. When
it is sold which will only be for many
dollars and that to a public institution.
Needle point is most tedious. I made
one piece for a mahogany foot stool
a few years ago, which I presented
to my sister's daughter for a wed-
ding present. It was a black back-
ground with deeply colored flowers
of reds in the center and the stool
was a reproduction of an antique.
That was the first and last piece.
Your Observer did of needle-point as
it is very trying for the eyes. No

(Continued on Fifth Page)

MEMBERS OF SOUTHERN
STATES TO MEET

Members of the Board of Directors
of Southern States Taneytown Co-
operative and the Southern States
Taneytown Farm. Home Advisory
Committee, their wives and husbands
will meet Friday evening, June 23,
at 7:30 P. M. DST in the Parish
Hall, Harney, Md., to make plans for
their local 1950 Southern States
Cooperative Annual Membership
meeting and to nominate persons to
fill vacancies occurring this year on
the Board and Advisory Committee.
Elections will take place at the mem-
bership meeting.
Members of the Board are: A. D.

Alexander, Russell S. Feeser, Clar-
ence Albaug,h and Roland Koons, of
Janeytown; W. K. Flickinger, Union
Bridge; Roy B. Kiser, Detour and

, Russell C. Fisher, Rocky Ridge.
Members of the farm home advis-

ory committee are: Mrs. Roy E.
Kiser, Detour; Mrs. Harry J. Crouse,
Mrs. Russell Feeser, Mrs. John Teet-
er, Mrs. Percy J. Bollinger and Mrs.
A. D. Alexander, Taneytown.
George C. Flohr, manager of the

local Agency, will also attend the
session.
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ODD FELLOWS WILL MEET

Rev. A. W. Garvin will be the
speaker at the meeting of the I. 0.
0. F. Carroll County Past Grand
meeting in the Municipal Building of
the I. 0. 0. F. Home at Frederick,
Md., next Monday evening. A special
program is being arranged for the
benefit of the residents of the Home.
Odd Fellows and Rebekahs in parti-
cular, and everyone in general is in-
vited to attend, as this is an open
meeting, and anyone can only appre-
ciate this splendid home by a visit
there.
An I. 0. 0. F. meeting of special

interest to members of Taney Lodge
will be a visit to Taney Lodge by
members of ;Mt. Airy Lodge on
Thursday evening, June 22nd. These
visitors are coming by bus and it is
hoped that every member of Taney
Lodge who can possibly do so will be
present and extend a hearty welcome
to, and enjoy the sociability with
the visitors.

CHILDREN'S DAY AT LUTHERAN
CHURCH

The children of Trinity Lutheran
Church will present their Children's
Day program Sunday morning at
10:30 A. M.
The program to be presented will

be as follows: Organ Prelude; Congre-
gational Hymn; Responsive Reading
led by Robert Clingan; Anthem,
"Praise the Lord 0 Jerusleum by Jr.
Choir; Welcome, Anita Jester; Wel-
come Exercise, Primary Group; Solo,
Diana Skiles; Being Little, Recita-
tion by Bonita Bair; Primary Song,
An Acrostic Jesus, Primary Group;
Little Sunbeams, Primary Group;
Message of Roses, Junior Group; a
Motion Exercise, Junior Group; Jr.
Song; Gifts to Jesus, Junior Group:
Children's Day offering, David
Bair; Remarks by Pastor Stahl; Of-
fering; Pastoral Prayer; Remarks
by Superintendent Robert Thomas:
Benediction; Congregational Hymn;
Postlude.



R.E(ORD one since the private utilities and the
• co-ops started extending their lines

(O1-PARTISAN) • down the rural roads and across the_—
Published every Friday, at Taneytown. fields to the farm home"
111d., by The Carroll Record Company. !HARTLEY, IOWA, SENTINEL:

"Beware of any scheme that ad-
voclates additional 'Federal control,
increased 'spending and increased
taxes. We in the United States have
taken our freedom for granted, but
must do so no longer There are
many who under the guise of "Se-
curity for All" would take it away
forever."
WAKEFIELD, MASS., DAILY

ITEM: "The late Samuel Gompers
probably was the most levelheaded
and sincere labor leader the country's
workers ever had. "He held that the
worst crime an employer could com-
mit against*his workers was to fail
to make a profit."
FRE DERIC KBUR•G, TEXAS,

STANDARD: "Many years before
,Christ, Plato wrote his Republic in
which he advocated a Utopian exist-
ence. Though men were to work lit-
tle, they were to be heavily regulated
to become mere wards of the state.
Even Plato admitted that such a
situation could exist only in-Plato's
mind or in Heaven."
EUREKA, KAN., HERALD: "So-

cialized medicine will fix it so that
little Johnny will have to wait six
months to get an engagement with
the dentist. Which, when he hears
about it, will make little Johnny in
fastor cf socialized medicine."
IBERIA, 'MO, SENTINEL. "We

know what makes a wild cat wild!
For 16 gokernmental bureaus are
working against each other in efforts
to save and preserve our wild life!"
CARLSBAD, MEW • MEXICO,

DAILY CURRENT-ARGUS: "Do
you ever get tired of newspapers
talking about freedom of the pre.;s
and free access to news? Perhaps
so, and so do we. ,But eternal vigil-
ance is necessary"

INDIANOLA, MISS, SUNFLOW-
ER TOCSIN: "Our top officials say
they will veto any tax cut not accom-
panied by a corresponding replace-
ment of funds obtained by new or
increased taxes elsewhere. No chance
for increased efficiency or elimination
of sinecures
BALTIMORE, MD., DAILY REC-

ORD: "We are inclined to believe
that business executives may well
consider going actively into politics
themselves as a matter of self-pres-
ervation".

BOZEMAN, MONTANA, CHRON-
ICLE: "This editor is probably off-
side in tingling any inquiry regard-
ing the billions of I.O.U's now pi'ing
up in the treasury department at
Washington. As long as no one in
Washington seems 'to pay any atten-
tion to the gro`wing depth of money-
less paper, this old fellow is proisa-
bly unnecessarily disturbed."
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General subscription rate $1.00 a year; 8
xconths, 5e; 3 months 30c. Subscriptions
to 8th Zobe, Pacific Coast, $1.50; to Cana-
da. $2.00. Advance payment is desired in
all cases.
ADVERTISING rates will be given on

application, after the character of the bus-
iness has been definitely stated together
with information as to space, position, and
length of contract. The publisher reserv-
es the privilege of declining all oilers for
space.
The label on paper contains date to

which the subscription has been paid.
Entered as Second Class matter in the

Postoffice at Taneytown, Md.', under the
Act of March 3, 1879.
All advertisements for 2nd, 3r)„ 8th and

itb pages must be in our Office by Tues-
day morning of each week; otherwise, in-
sertion cannot be guaranteed until the fol-
lowing week.

All articles on this page are either orig-
inal or properly credited. This has always
been a fixed rule with this Office.
The publication in The Record of clip-

ped or signed editorials does not neces-
sarily mean that such editorials are in-
dorsed by The Record. In many in-
stances they are published in order to
thew varying opinions on public topics.
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GOD'S GREEN EARTH

As we look around and see every-
where God's green' earth we take it
for granted that things are as they
are for our convenience and pleas-
ure. God sends the rain and the
sunshine in right proportions to
balance nature and all is well. Man
is able with dry ice crushed into small
bits mount above the clouds and
scatter tile dry ice and cause abund-
ant showers. 'Go c does it simply
by causing sun to lift up the mist
from the sea and send it in clouds
over the land and by changing the
temperature cause rain to fall where
most needed. Man cannot do that.
Man can use natures forces but he
cannot make nature. God alone can
do that. We know but little of other
worlds than ours, or whether they
are inhabited or not. For my own
part I do not believe that God made
the millions of stars and planets just
to amuse or placate men on this little
terrestrial ball. That would 'be but a
waste of material, and God does not
do things that way.
The old-fashioned Bible that lay

on the center table at home in my
childhood had a marginal column at
the left of each page and at the top
of the first page opposite the first
verse of the first chapter of Geneses
4004 meaning that creation was 4004
years 'before the birth of Jesus, and
he who did not believe or accept that
fact was considered an infidel. We

\ know different now. The great
mountains and granite rocks attest
the fact that earth is millions maybe
billions of years old. /t took mil-
lions of yeais for the little mountain
streams to cut and carry away the
material that left the mile deep
grand canyon of the Colorado,
Whence came the vegetation on

earth. No one knows. Perhaps seed
drifted in from other planets, but if
so how did it get on these other
planets?
Better let these speculations rest,

after all "Deus Cruvit; homo invent"
—God crrates, man invents or finds
out.

NV. J. FL

THE COUNTRY PRESS SAYS

KINGSTREE, S. C., COUNTY
RECORD: "We hear about the pro-
posed socialization of medicine. But

we are already well on the road to
socializing the power ofc industry in
this country. Tax free power plants
are built with taxes, to compete with
tax-paying power companies. Part of
the costs are often allocated for
some high, purposes, the benefits of
which usually fail to materialize."
WALDOBORO, MAINE, PRESS:

"The boys up in Washington are
jumping around like grasshoppers on
a hot stove, regarding a policy on
China, Russia, India, etc, and can't
seem to agree on one for any of
them. However, when they start
getting dizzy, they can always take
time out and get in agreement on
one thing and that is to spend more
money, and create more Business."
CLAYTON, ALABAMA, REC-

ORD: "Until the American people
realize how costly it is for the gov-
ernment to do things, and begin to
refuse the largess, subsidy, etc., of-
fered by the Government, we cannot
expect much reduction in govern-
ment expenses."
ARCADIA, LA., BIENVILLE

DEMOCRAT: "Most of us in the
older generation—but not so very old
at that—can remember when neigh-
bors came from miles around to see
the first bulb turned on and marvel
at the light it gave, hanging there

at the end of the card from the cen-

ter of the ceiling. Farm life has
become lighter in more wayii than

JEFFERSON, OHIO, GAZETTE:
"No one has any moral right any-
where or at any time to keep ot7iers
from working."

SANTA FE, N. W., NEW MEXI-
CAN: "The continuing growth of the
Federal government and the vast
power of the President in granting
'benefits, to large groups of voters
makes it possible for the President
to perpetuate himself in office- -not
by meritorious service but by patron-
age and favor."

,CLAFLIN, KANSAS, CLARION:
"Payments of Social SecuritY old age
benefits....are not being paid out of
the money that was paid into the
governmert treasury in payroll taxes.
That money is gone—used up by, the
Federal spenders. All that represents
it is government bonds issued for the
social security money which thi gov-
ernment has borrowed. Intecest on
these bonds is used to pay social se-
curity benefits and this interest is
paid by taxpayers, in addition to the
money they have already paid in as
a payroll tax"

,GOLDBEACH, OREGON, RE-
PORTER: "During the last 100 years
tin per capita debt of the people of
the United States has been anulti-
plied 600 times in size. In the year
1850, the public debt was $3.77 per
person. 'The Treasury Department
reported in February this year that
the debt now amounts to $1,6:38.00
for each man, women and child in
the United States. (About $.1.800
for the average family)".

4-pt. Barb Wire
$6.95

Electric Fence
Posts, 53c each

Get our Prices before buying

H1 OMMERT
Masse-:.--Harris Deale;-
T ANEYTOWN, MD. 

Phone4364

GENERAL ELECTRIC

8-cu-ft Space Maker Refrigerator — 4-cu-ft Home Freezer

Roomy, economical

8-cu-ft Re4igerator

Small families, large fa•nilies...
all need more refrigerator soiree.
Here's your opportunity to get
more space for day-to-day fresh
food storage, and new, added
space for freezing and storing
all kinds of meats, vegetables,
fruits and pastries.

Holds more food than
you'd believe possible!
This spacious refriger-
ator gives you I/3 more

refrigerated food storage capac-
ity in the kitchen floor space
required for an old-style, 6-cu-
ft model! Freezer compartment
holds 4 ice trays (80 ice cubes).
Fourteen square feet of shelf
area. Extra big, 51/4-inch-deep
drawer for fruit and vegetables.
Bottle space will hold 12 square,
-quart-size milk bottles, also
very tall bottles. Porcelain-on-
steel interior. This really big
refrigerator . . . half the happy
combination . is the•NB-8.

For complete home refrigeration

service -4-cu-ft Home Fr 

-\ • Just think what a
G-E Home Freezer
can mean to you!
Having as much as
140 pounds of frozen
food of all kinds al-

ways on hand. No need to shop
in bad weather. Buying in
season when prices are lowest.
Being prepared for unexpected
guests. These are but a few of
the advantages that are yours
when you own a G-E Home
Freezer.
You pay less for your food be-

cause you buy in quantity, and
at sale prices. The General
Electric Home Freezer has the
famous G-E sealed-in refriger-
ating system, and Perfect Seal
cabinet construction! It's by far

the best buy in home freezers
today! MODEL NA-4.

C. O. M. APPLIANCE CO.
L. E. CRUMPACKER

Union Bridge, Md. Phone: 4361
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Order Your 19 51 Caleadars
NOW

For December Delivery,
t:*

•

4 Taneytown, Md.
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See our Samples

Our line is larger than ever
with manN, new numbers

The Carroll Record Co.
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FRIED CHICKEN 86 HAM SUPPER
Followed by a FESTIVAL

Saturday, June 24, 1950
Music by

YELLOW SPRINGS CONCERT BAND

Adults, $1.00   Children, .60
Serving tirne 4:30

Keysville Reformed Young People

Complete home refrigeration
service meets needs of

modern living with 12 cubic
feet of storage space!

!
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Will Give Estimate On
Cellar Excavation

Backfilling

Lawn Leveling

Hauling Fill Dirt
and Top Soil

ALSO

Place Bituminous black top and Macadam,
Roads, DrivewaNs, Gas Stations

and Barnyards
Call or Write

W. WILSON UTZ
TANEYTOWN, MD_ 4-24-t`
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Nationally Kno
HARDWARE

Everything you Need!

THE WORLD'S BEST

AUTHORIZED
DEALER

LAWN MOWER

THE TWO FAVORITES
Eclipse Model L — Rocket

Makes your house look NEW - - LONGER!
Honest - Film - Thickness

Quicker Drying!

Smoother Surface!

Self-C'eansing!

Whiter! Brighter!

Sherwin - Williams

Porch and Floor Enamel
Takes Hard Wear-Stays Handsome 

Common wealth HO 5
. Barn Red Paint gal. cans

Pr!me Fencing
Electric and Battery operated

I

SCREEN DOORS
with Bronze and

Galvanized Screen Wire 1i I

  I
0.4 i!!... SCREEN WIRE

I
Galvanized - Bronze

Plastic 

I

646-tf I i  _ GEO. M. ZERFING .
"HARDWARE ON THE SQUARE" 1., Taneytown, Md._

I Also in GETTYSBUSG and LITTLESTOWN I
Phone 4584 IVE DELIVER

The Reindollar Co.
Taneytown, Md.

6-5-0



ATLANTIC STATES GAS knows that - - -

YOU'LL SAY, TOO—

datik

=PPM
GAS RANGE

• All gleaming white por-

celain.

• Divided cooking top.

• Spacious oven, insulated

and with heat control.

• Spacious storage compart-

ment.

• Lifetime guarantee small

burners and oven bottom.

 •
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ATTENTION FARMERS! I
THE TANEYTOWN PHARMACY I

Carries a complete stock of leading
brands of Animal and poultry Remedies

and Biologicals

ANIMAL REMEDIES
us LEOERLE'S

Variety of models from as little as $5.50 down and $5 a month! Ask
about our UNDERGROUND and 'METERED service for your town or _
country home.

us

ATLANTIC STATES GAS COMPANY of PA., Inc.
' Pinta. Ave. extended at Siloam Road—Phone 2110

CHAMBERSBURG, PENNA.

OR INQUIRE OF YOUR NEAREST REPRESENTATIVE:
S. Rinehart Cohill, Hancock, Maryland.
R. M. Eyler, 974 Carlisle St, Hanover, Pa., Phone Hanover 2-7194 Ius
R. S. Harrison, 611 Lincolnway W., Chambersburg, Pa„ Phone C-burg 452W
C. F. Knuff, 2 Hemlock Circle, Chambersburg, Pa., Phone C-burg 1049W
R. Sheaffer, 136 Main St., McSherrystown, Pa., Phone McSh. 2-2183
Ch. Smetzer, 112 N. Church St., Waynesboro, Pa., Phone W-boro 108J
S. L. Wildasin, 339 Frederick St., Hanover, Pa.

ADDITIONAL AGGRESSIVE SALESMEN WANTED

Complete new Elisplay rooms Opening June 30-July 1 at Chambers-
'burg, Pa. Come and get your Kitchen-a-Majig! Free!

Teeter
CRUSHED STONE

GETTYSBURG, PA.

If It's Crushed Stone, Call Teeter
Excavation

Macadam Driveways
Landscaping

Parking Lots
Ditching

If It's Tough Construction, Call Teeter

JOHN S. TEETER
AND SONS

Phone: Gettysburg 696

Westminster 918

R ATIFICATION NOTICE.
In the Orphans' Court of Carroll County:

APRIL TERM. 1950
Estate of John T. Miller, deceased.
On application. it is ordered, this • 29th

day of May, 1950, that the sale of the
Real Estate of John T. Miller, late of Car-
roll county. deceased, made by Wilford
L. Smith anti Alvah E. Young, Executors
of the last Will and Testament of said
deceased, and this day reported to this
Court by the said Executors. he ratified
and confirmed unless cause be shown to
the contrary on or before the third day
of July, next; provided a copy of this
order be inserted for three successive
weeks in seine newspaper printed and
published in Carroll County, before the
20th clay of June, next.
The report states the amount of sale

to be the sum of $16,:100.00.
E. LEE ER.
LEWIS E. GREEN.
CHARLES B. KEPHART.

Judges.
True Copy, Test:

J. WALTER GREMBINE,
Register of Wills for Carroll County.

C-2-4t

NOTICE TO CREDITORS
This is to give notice that the subscrib-

er has obtained from the Orphans' Court
of Carroll County, in Maryland, letters tes-
tamentary on the personal estate of

MARGARET A. BISHOP,

late of Carroll County, deceased. All
persons having claims against the deceased
are warned to exhibit the same, with the
vouchers thereof, legally authenticated, to
the subscriber, on or before the 2nd (lay
of January, next; they may otherwise
by law be excluded from all benefits of
said estate.
Given under my hand this 29th day of 11

May, I950.
FERN R. OHLER,

Executor of Margaret A. Bishop,
decea (4or  6-2-5t
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LET OS MAKE YOUr•-‘ A REAL

CHICK STARTER
. from YOUR GRAIN
and MASTER MIX

CHICK CONCENTRATE
We can make your groin
worm more, by grincring
It and balaacing it with
Master Mix Chick Concen-
trate with Metbio-Vite. We
recriminated the approved
Master Mix feediag pro-
'am cad formulas.

COME Of AND SEIE US

••••••111.•

ONE
.00k

Yes, a look will show you why it's

Ford for Fashion, again for '50! Once

again Ford's modern styling earned

it the Fashion Academy's coveted

medal as "Fashion Carol the Year."

No other car at any price has re-

ceived such an honor 2 years in a
rOW.

ONE

Listen
You can hardly hear the '50 Ford's

powerful V-8, or its companion in

quality, the 95-h.p. Six--both are

"hushed" to a whisper. Your ride is

quiet, too, because "sound-condi-

tioning" throughout Ford's roomy

and sturdy "Lifeguard" Body keeps

noise out!

ONE

Ride
One "Test Drive" and you'll know

the luxury comfort of Ford's "Mid

Ship" Ride . . . the safety of its

"Lifeguard" Body and King-Size

Brakes ... its big car roadability.

Then check Ford's low first cost,

great mileage, low upkeep and high

resale value. You'll agree—Ford's

the "Big Economy Package" of the

low-price field.

•

us

Aureomycin Vet. Ointment 75c

Pink Eye Powder 10-gm. 75c
Sulfaguanidine Oblets,

8's $1.33
Sulfaguanidine Powder

4-oz $2.5()
Phenothiazine Powder, lb $1.59
Udder Lotion 8-oz 75c
Warbex Wettable Sulfur

lb $1.67

NAYLOR'S

Direne for scours $1.00

Teat Dilator's 50c and $1.00

Dehorning Paste $1.00

Linite for Hoof Rot $1.00

Horse Tonic

Udder Balm

Stop-A- Leak

Antiseptic Healing

28-oz 15c

60c

$1.00

Powd. 50c

Squibb's Penicillin Calcium
Vet. Ointment 60c

Wyeth's Penstiks 6's

Wyeth's Penstiks 12's

Wyeth's Pensticks 25'

$1.89

$3.15

S $6.00

Calves Cordial
Bag Balm
Bag Balm Dilators

0.

1 5c

Lo-Bax Powder 14-lb $1.49
B. K. Chlorine Powder

9 1/3 oz. Sgc.

POULTRY REMEDIES
Ren-O-Sal Tablets, 100's $1,10 Walko Tablets 100's
Ren-O-Sal Tablets. 250's $2.35 Walko Tablets 235's
Avicol Tablets 60's 49c Group Over 3-oz
Avicol Tablets 180's 89c 13ourboun Poultry Remedy

49c
98c
50c
60c

Lederle's Sulmet Solution for Coccidiossis pt. $2.75

LEDERLE'S BIOLOGICALS

Newcastle Disease Vaccine, both Infra=

I Nasal and Wing Method = 500 dose
Fowl Pox Vaccine = 100 and 500 dose

All Biologicals kept refrigerated.
•
•

TANEYTOWN PHARMACY
Taneytown, Maryland

Chas. H. Hopkins Ph. G., Prop'r

48111111111111111111 11111•111111MGVANNIMots imIllinsammissimwoomm .1

Li.YrEsr DRIVE" rNE

AT YOUR FORD DEALERS'
So economical to buy. ... and to own!

*You con hardly 'And yOu 90 SO far
hear it- for so little

run" money

CROUSE MOTOR SALES
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Pie Cherries
Gallon can $1.79 11
Screen Doors

Window Screens
Screen Wire

if
House Paints - Devoe and Hanline

Soy Beans $3.40 bu.

Largest assortment of wallpaper, Linol
ieum and Congowall. We trim Wal-
Paper for 'oii at no extra charge. I t

11

HAY ROPE - HAY FORKS 11
PULLEYS II
BALER TWINE II

10 gal. Md. type Milk Cans II
We label cans. ll

YARD FENCE II
Single and Double Loop 11
Electric Fencers, Coppered
Wire and Electric Fence 11

Posts.
SCOOP for Tractor or Horse $13.75  fill

Rugs from $5.69 up

ROOFCOATING

Adams Griptite and men to h*
paint your roofs.
Iron and Wooden Handle ll

with Rubber Tires
WHEELBARROWS

Medford Grocery Co. if
Store Hours Every Week-day 8 to 6.

Spray and Dust Materials II
for all Garden Crops II
HAND and POWER
MOWERS

41.11

DITCHING DYNAMITE ur:

Can furnish an experienced man to dothe work

Roll Roofing from $1.85 if
A roll up

Galvanized and Aluminum 1
in Rolls and Sheets

11 Galvanized Rain Spouting 11

0 Galvanized Culvert Pipe g
ll Drain Tile & Terracotta Pipe I
1 Dairy and Poultry Feeds i
4 Brooders and Waterers- ;11

Pure Cane Stock Molasses 1

MEDFORD
GROCERY CO.,INC.
-,41040sr EVERVTW/A/G "

•

The Reindollar Co.
a TANEYTOWN, MARYLAND

5-5-tf

East Baltimore St. TANEYTOWN. D.

CHECK YOUR CAR CHECK ACCIDENTS
MEDFORD. MARYLAND

•••••••••
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CORRESPONDENCE
Litest items et Local News FurnishA
ay Our Regular Staff of Writers

We desire correspondence to reach our
tines on 'rhursday, if at all pos.ible. it
will be Lecessary therefore, for iaost let-
'ars to be mailed on Wednesday, or by
'set Mall, west in W. fii. it. it,, Thurs-
day morning. Letters mailed on Thurs-
day everiug may not reach us in time.

'FEESERSBURG

Children's Day services were held
at Mt. Union Lutheran Church, on
Sunday morning with a very appre-
ciative audience in attendance. The
children seem to be inspired due no
doubt to the perfect June day. The
following program was given under
the supervision of Mrs. Paul Leister
and assisted by Mrs. Paul Crouse.
Prelude of piano music and song by
the choir; Recitation titled "The Lit-
tle Bird" by Dale Miller, Joan
Crabbs and Connie Myers; "A Chil-
dren's Day message" by Lewis Bohn
and Linda Miller; "The Road Map"
by Carl Fink and Tommy Lantbert;
"I'm Glad," by Alice Booher; "A
greeting from the Garden" by
Stella May Study; "Summer" by
Nancy Roelke. There were several
exercises in which the following chil-
dren took part; Deanna Crouse, Jose-
phine Crouse, George Crouse, 'Ralph
Stambaugh, Eddie Stambaugh, Ron-
ald Keyton, Doloics Hitchcock, Mary
Royer, Rebecca Warrenfeltz and
Donald Warrenfeltz. The church was
beautifully decorated with a variety
of flowers making a lovely back-
ground for the bright and eager faces
of the children. The choir sang chil-
dren's day songs which added great-
ly to the progrard. The Smiling
•Sunbeam class placed yellow chrys-
anthemums on the altar in memory.
of Mrs. Esther Angell.'
Mr. Bucher John, who formerly

lived in our community had the mis-
fortune of breaking his leg in two
places while surveying.
Mr. and Mrs. Cleon Wolfe, Mr.

and Mrs. Luther Utermahlen and
ciaughtega Madalene and Mrs. Ed-
ward Stambaugh attended the wed-
ding of their niece, Margaret E. Gil-
bert and Robert E. Smith, Saturday
evening near Finksburg. The cere-
mony was performed on the porch of
the bride and groom's new home un-
der an arch of roses. The guests
were seated on 'the lawn. The Rev.
Clarence Sullivan, Frederick, per-
formed the ceremony. A reception
followed with the happy couple cut-
ting the traditional wedding cake.
There were about 60 guests present
and the bride received many beauti-
ful gifts.
The morning's mail brought a card

from a very kind person with i pic-
ture of the flower Portulaca on it.
The common name for this flower is
sunplant or moss rose. Last week I
wrote that I was unfamiliar with
this flower, but from now on I will
certainly remember it and next year
it will be addde to my garden. To the
sender of the card I want to say a
sincere "thank you."
The community learns with deep

regret that Mrs. Arintha Marsh is re-
tiring from the teaching profession
after serving in the Maryland Public
School for 46 years of which 13 were
spent in Carroll County. The stand-
ards and prestige of any profession
depends solely on its members and
the teaching pr'ofession was honored
to count among its members a teach-
er like Mrs. Marsh. The army has a
medal it bestows upon a soldier who
performs his tasks above and beyond
the call of duty. The teaching pro-
fession should have such a medal
too, to give to those teachers who
like Mrs. Marsh give more to their
job than is expected. Not only was
she a goad teacher, but a good citi-
zen 'of the communuity and a loyal
friend. Since she must retire as a
teacher, we hope that her health
permitting she fill continue to exert
her influence in the community and
to use her special talents toward
civic improvements.

Mrs. 'Brooke Heltibridle receives
the prize for the best looking potato
patch in the community. The plants
are uniform and not a weed in them.
Right now they are blooming and are
as pretty as any flower.
"Backward, turn backward, 0

time in your flight. Make me a child
again just for tonight." Life for the
average adult is filled with such
longing especially in June when once
again one would like to be a bare-
foot boy or lass trudging down a
dusty country lane either looking for
a place to swim or to catch a fish.
Or just lying on one's back looking
up at the blue sky with the fleecy
white clouds lazil3k sailing past one's
vision. Dreaming dreams that never
could come true but hoping that they
would by some miracle. Memories of
childhood tend to haunt us as we ap-
proach middle age and that time in
ur lives seems so far away.
Mrs. Paul Reese and daughter

Gretchen of Union Bridge were vis-
itors at Merry Knoll on Tuesday
afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. L. Leitz of Balti-

more attended Children's Day service
at Mt. Union and took dinner with
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Fink.
On Thursday evening Mrs. Lee

Fink became alarmed about a prowl-
er on their farm and called the State
Police. Officer Poteet arrived and in-
vestigateed but found no one. This
is the third time some one has been
seen peering in the window. Not so
long ago farm e were isolated more
or less and no one bothered except
to steal some chickens now and then.
With more and more hard roads and
cars and trucks in abundance one
never knows what will turn up
missing. Some farmers lose calves,
hogs and sonietimes,cows. With food
prices taking another rise one can
expect more stealing than ever.
The Executive Committee of the

Elmer Wolfe P.-T. A. held a special
meeting 'Monday evening at the
school. The standing committees
for the next school year were ap-
pointed and plans will be made to
hold a simple dedication service
when the addition to the school is

completed. Carroll Wilhide reported day with her grandparents, Mr. and
on the survey conducted by the Fran- Mrs. Howard Maus.
cis Scott Key Grange on whether Remember when you use to make
the parents are interested in an agri- mad pies. A gentleman stopped to
cultural teacher. The survey shows at talk to the wee girl who was making
this time 39 families are in favor and
one against. If you have not returned
your card please do so at once, so
that the survey can be completed.
There were other items of interest
discussed. Among them the road from
the school to Middleburg, which the
County Commissioners have definite-
ly promised to fix as soon as school
is over. The other item was provid-
ing some form of recreation for the
children of Union Bridge, either
sponsored by the P.-T. A. or some
other civic-minded/ group.
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FRIZELLBURG

A number of our folks attended
the wedding and reception of Miss
Elizabeth Anne Bowers, Baltimore,
and Mr. Norman Myers, Jr., this
place who were married in Saint
Ambrose Catholic Church, Baltimore
on Saturday morning.
We extend our heartfelt sympathy

to the family of Mr. Curtis Barnes,
New Windsor, who died at the wheel,
from a heart attack, in Westminster
on Sunday. To die so sudden is a ter-
rible shock to friends and loved ones,
but much better to go that way than
to linger for weeks and months be-
fore we can leave this world.
Mr. Carl Harmon who figured in

an automobile accident on Saturday
evening is a patient in the Hanover
'General Hospital. He is getting

• along nicely at this writing.
Mr. and Mrs. Emerson Brown and

family, spent Sunday in Baltimore
visiting with Mr. and! Mrs. 'Charles
Mark.
Mrs. Florence Stonesifer who was

ill the past week is much better at
this writing.
'The Aid Society of Baust Reform-

ed Church held a covered dish sup-
per in the Parish House Sunday eve-
ning, in observance of family night.
Group singing was led by Mrs. T.
Allen Morelock accompanied by Mrs.
Denton Wentz. There were 140
present. The following program was
given, welcome, Bonnie Brown;
Reading, Marsha Reifsnyder; Trom-
ibine and Piano duet, Jean and James
Wentz; Playlet, "The Mellerdram-
mei.", the characters were Noah
Warehime, Mary Brown, Mamie Cole,
Denton Powell, Denton 'Wentz, Esth-
er Powell, Mary Bloom, Richard Cole,
Burnetta Arrington, Louise Baer and
Grace Baker. Piano solo, Betty More-
lock; Reading, Jean Wantz; Trio
selections by Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd
Bowers and Mrs. Robert Miller;
Reading, Larry Bowers and Carl
Bloom; Gifts were presented by the
president, Mrs. George W. Brown;
to the youngest child, Thomas Eu-
gene Humbert, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth T. Humbert; oldest couple,
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Copenhaver;
married longest, Mr. and Mrs. Noah
Babylon; married most recently, Mr.
and Mrs. Morris L. Martin; largest
family, Mr. and Mrs. Ira A. Rodkey;
gifts of appreciation were given to
Mr. Lloyd Bowers and Robert Miller.
The group sang "Blest Be the Tie
that Binds" and benediction by Rev.
*M. S. Reifsnyder. The play was di-
rected by Mrs. Allen Morelock.
Regular services Sunday, June 18,

in the Parish House, S. S. at 9:30;
Worship at ,10:30. Rev. M. S. Reif-
snyder, Pastor.
Mrs. Walter Myers, Jr., wishes to

thank her many friends who remem-
bered her with flowers, potted plants,
fruit, other gifts and 137 cards while
at the hospital and since her return
home. Recent visitors at the home
were: Rev. Elwood Falkenstine, Miss
Edith Rill, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Magin,
Mrs. Edwin Hull and daughter, Yet-
tive; Mrs. Allen Morelock, Mr. and
Mrs. Howard Bonner and daughter,
Darlene; Mrs. Arie Eckert, Mrs.
Bessie Freet, Miss Celie Burgoon,
Mrs James Leister, Mrs. William
Helm, Mrs. Alva Leister, Mr. and
Mrs. Raymond Myers, Mrs. Roneet
Leese, Pvt. Carl Cole, Mr. Homer
Myers, Mrs, Walter Senft, Mrs.
George Brown and daughter, Linda.

Mr. Harry K. Myers has retired
from the Westminster Hardware '
Store after 23 years of service there.
The Never Weary Class of Baust

Lutheran Sunday School sponsored
a box social held in 'Winters Parish
Hall, on Tuesday evening. Boxes
were sold by Harold Shorb to the
highest bidder. Rev. Donald War-
renfeltz asked the blessing. Coffee
and soft drinks were served by the
class. Games were played directed
by Mr. David Starner and group
singing enjoyed, directed by Mrs.
David Sprinkel. All who were not
there missed a good time.
There will be a Parish wide Pil-

grimage June 25, to the Church of
the Abiding Presence at Gettysburg.
The congregations of the four church-
es, Emmanuel Baust, St. Luke's,
Winters, St. Paul's, Uniontown and
Mt. Union will meet to worship at
11 A. M. with Dr. J. G. Wickey as
the preacher. Special music will be
furnished by the Parish choir. Bring
basket lunch and enjoy the day.

Services at Emmanuel Baust Luth-
eran Church, Sunday, June 18: Sun-
day School, 9:45 Children's Day Ser-
vice by the school at 11 A. M, Rev.
Donald Warrenfeltz, pastor.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Leese, West-
minster and the latter's sister, Mrs.
Elsie Painter, Baltimore, visited at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Walter
W. Myers on Sunday afternoon.
Howard Reichard, Jr., recently re-

turned home from Bridgewater Col-
lege and during the surnnier morths
will be busy helping his father in
the plumbing business.
.Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Dutterer and

son, Edmond, this place, Mr. and
Mrs. Alvin Dutterer, Sr., of Silver
Run, attended the wedding and re-
ception on Friday of Miss Elizabeth
Anne Bowersox and Mr. Norman
Clair McLean. •Miss Bowersox is the
daughter of Rev. George Bowersox,
of Leechburg, Pa. The wedding took
place in the Hebron Lutheran
Church in Leechburg. Rev. George
Bowrsoex, Jr., assisted iri the cere-
mony, Edward Bowersox acted as
ring bearer and little Margie Bower-
sox was flower girl. Rev. George
Bowersox, Jr., assisted in the care-
of the Uniontown Lutheran Parish.

Little Phyllis Dutterer sped Fri-

mud pies on the sidewalk. My
word," he exclaimed, "You're pretty
dirty, aren't you, my little girl?"
Yes, she replied, "but I'm prettier
clean."
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Myers, Mr.

and Mrs. H. K. Myers and Mrs. Mat-
tie Myers attended the wedding of
John Motter Crapster, Taneytown,
and Miss Caroline Alberta Etzler, of
Walkersville, held in the Methodist
Church and later attended the recep-
tion held at the brides home in Mt.
Pleasant on Sunday, at 2 o'clock.
Mr. and Mrs. A. Louis Brown, of

Crewe, Va., spent the week-end with
Mr. and Mrs. Harry K. Myers and
attended the Myers and Bowers wed-
ding in Baltimore, on Saturday.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Haifley are

spending some time with their
daughter and son-in-law, Rev.' and
Mrs. •Clarence Sullivan, Frederick
City, Md.
'Sunday visitors at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Joseph Strevig were: Mr.
and Mrs. Nevin Bair, Mr. and Mrs.
  Jenkins, Mr. and Mrs. Edgar
Lawyer, Hanover; Mr. and Mrs.
Frederick Yingling and little daugh-
ter Janet.
Mrs. Luther Zimmerman and Mrs.

Ida Phillips, of Taneytown, spent
Tuesday at the same home. Mrs. An-
nie Babylon who lives with the Strev-
igs and Mrs. Ida Phillips are sisters.
They spent a very pleasant afternoon
together.
The Meadow Branch 4-H Club met

at the home of Waneta Senft, Satur-
day afternoon with a good attend-
ance. 'The meeting was called to or-
der. The secretary and treasurer's
reports were read and approved.
Dues were collected and a committee
appointed to find ways of boosting
the treasury. The judging contest
held each year at the 4-H Fair, was
discussed. A demonstration on the
purpose of stay lines and where to
put them was given. The meeting
was then adjourned and refresh-
ments were served by the hostess.
We are told that the first ice sold

in the U. S. was cut from frozen
lakes and cost as much as MOO per
pound. Today America's ice plants
freeze a total. of 103,000 gallons of
water daily.
Sunday, June 18 is Father's Day.

Here's a toast to Dad on this Fath-
er's Day. "On the crest of the wave
may you travel, Dad, and the winds
be kind and true; and a 'lucky star
keep you ever glad, charting life
with joys for you." A good father
deserves more than just to be taken
for granted. He has sympathetic
compassion, reliable strength, devot-
ed interest, longsuffering goodness,
and forgiving love. He may never
have made much money, but real
success is not measured by dollars
and cents. He may not have been
famous, might not have been known
outside of the town where he lived,
but if he set you an example of hon-
esty, sobriety, and right living, you
owe him more honor than you can
ever pay. "I-bailor thy father."
Exodus 20:12. No respectful child
will ever refer to his father as "my
old man."
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KEYS VILLE

Children's Day service Sunday eve-
ning, 18th at 8 P. M., at the Keys-
ville Reformed Church.

•1V1r. and Mrs. Upton Dayhoff spent
Sunday evening with Mr. and Mrs.
William 'Stambaugh and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Cluts and

Jean Stonesifer, spent Thursday at
Highland, with Mr. and Mrs. Hugh
Heaps- and family.
iMr. and Mrs. Joe Bostian, Middle-

burg; Mr. and Mrs. David Bowers
and daughter, Audrey, motored to
Hershey, Pa., on Sunday to see the
Rose Garden.
Mr. and Mrs. M. F. Wiley, Mr. arid

Mrs. Norman Wiley, spent Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Willard Wiley, of
near Washington.
Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs.

Upton Dayhoff were: Mr. and Mrs.
Samuel Hawk, of Silver Run; Mr.
and Mrs. Edward Hawk and daugh-
ter of Littlestown; Mr. and Mrs.
Park Plank, Westminster; Mr. and
Mrs. Clarence Hahn, Rocky Ridge.
Mr. C. A. Fox, Gettysburg, called

at the home of T. C. Fox, Sunday
evening.
'The community Daily Vacation

Bible School will start June 19, con-
tinue for two weeks at the Keysville
Lutheran Church, with Rev. R. S.
Poffertberger and his helpers. All
children invited.

HAHN EY

Services next Sunday at St. Paul's
Chutch at 9:15; Worship with ser-
mon by Rev. Chas. E. Held at 10:15.
Father's Day services. Chester Moose
Chairman of committee. The guest
speaker will be from Palmyra, Pa.

Callers of Ruth Snider Tuesday
evening was Mrs. Carl Baumgardner
daughters, Susan E., Carole L. and
Ellen Pane and Mrs. Elizabeth Sni-
der, of Littlestown and Mrs. Snider's
sister Ethel Brown, Elizabethtown,
Pa.

and Mrs. Robert Orner, Em-
mitsburg, visited the former mother
Mrs. Dewey Orner on Tuesday eve.
Samuel D. Snider and sisters Ruth

and Hannah, had as callers Wednes-
day morning, Mr. and Mrs. Erie
Baumgartner, Mrs. Ella C. Null, and
Mrs. J. Frank Swain, Baltimore.
They were on their way to the sister
Mary Riffle of Mrs. Null's and the
"Sailors". Mrs. Null expects to spend
a week in this home at Motter's Sta-
tion.
Mrs. Newcomer and daughter, Joan

and Mrs. Thomas E. Eckenrode and
son, Thomas E., Taney-town called
on Mrs. Hannah Eckenrode on Tues-
day evening.
Services in the U. B. Church next

Sunday evening, at 7:30. Rev. Gar-
vin, pastor.
Well three new houses being built

ill this village are progressing rap-
idly. The contractor for the Vernon
Ridinger home, Crouse, from Littles-
town and Edward Stuller, Taney-
town, contractor for Elwood Strick-
houser new home, then the Earl
WeIty,..Tr. home is nearing cornale-

tion. They expect to occupy their
homes in the near future.
The two large basket of flowers in

St. Paul's Church was given by the
children of Mr. and Mrs. Ernest
Fream, also children of Mr. and Mrs.

' Walter Koontz in memory of their
grandfather, John W. Fream, who

; departed this life last week.
Elmer Shildt, Supt of St. Paul's

Lutheran S. S., has appointed the
committee for the annual picnic. The
Littlestown Band has been secured.
The chairman of supper committee,
Mrs. E. P. Shriven of refreshment
committee, A. C. Leatherman and
the date last Saturday in July.
1Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Dorn and

children, motored to Hershey, Pa.,on
Sunday afternoon to view the roses.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Snair and

family, of Lebanon, spent Wednes-
day visiting with Mrs. Snair's par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. E. P. Shriven
Their oldest son is spending a vaca-
tion with his grandparents.

Little Miss Moose, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Mark Moose, Baltimore, is
visiting her grandparents, Mr. and
Mrs. Chester Moose and family.
Mrs. Etella Hahn spent a few days

last week with her brother Cleveland
and wife.
Mrs. Estella Hahn presented a vase

of large white roses to the St. Paul
Church in memory of her husband,
Clifford Hahn.
'The Harney school closed on Tues-

day with Miss Clara Devilbiss as
teacher. The village and community
seem well pleased with teacher and
hope that this will be one school
that will not be closed. Miss Clara
has been the teacher here for 15
years or more.
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Rubenstine, of

Hanover, visited with Mr. and Mrs.
George Clabaugh and family, Sun-
day afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. George Clabaugh, of

Harney, and Mr. and Mrs. John Cla-
baugh, R. D. Littlestown, left on
Monday for Illinois where they will
visit with Mr. and Mrs. Reginald
Clabaugh and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Lake Ridinger and

daughter, Thelma, spent a week with
Mrs. Ridinger, brother Mr. and' Mrs.
Wm. Hawk and family, at Media.
Mrs. Hawk and Mrs. Ridinger at-
tended WCAU Television show, in
Philadelphia. Mrs. Ridinger was on
television show. She won a prize—
tug of war. They also attended the
100 years anniversary parade of
Media which had many beautiful
floats, one of them was the Lincoln
Gettysburg address.
IMr. and Mrs. Geo. Shriver and

sons Geo. Ronald and Jahn, visited
Sunday evening with Mr. and Mrs.
E. P. Shriver.
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Reynolds,

and son, Terry, accompanied by Mr.
Reynold's father, spent several days
in Virginia visiting friends and rela-
tives returning home Wednesday eve.
Mr. Dewey Orner who has been a

patient at Gettysburg Hospital for
the past three weeks is improving
slowly but still not able to set up in
bed or feed himself. His wife vis-
ites him daily, but no one but his im-
mediate family allowed to visit him.

MARRIAGE LICENSES

Robert M. Pennypacker to Thelma
V. Six, Pottstown, Pa.
Paul E. Miller to Delores C. Def-

fere-tall, Glen Rock, Pa.
Thomas F. Albright to Ruth Irene

Middleton, Frostburg, Md.
Alvah L. Stonesifer, Jr. to Ruth

M. Perry, Orrtanna, Pa.
Alfred R. Garver to Phyllis L.

Smith, Seven Valleys, Pa.
William Edward Moss to Nany

Mae Penn, Mt. Airy, Md.
Leroy V. Schelhause to Kathleen

M. Babylon, Baltimore, Md.
'Marshall Monroe Tracey to Mar-

garet Ann Anthony, Hampstead,Md.

MARRIED

STONESIFER — PERRY
Miss Ruth Perry, daughter of Mr.

anl Mrs. Raymond J. Perry, Taney-
town, became the bride of Mr. Alvah
Sionesifer, Jr., son of 'Mr. and Mrs.
Alvah Stonesifer, Sr., Ortanna, Pa.,
in a lovely garden wedding at the
bride's home on East Baltimore Street
on Saturday, June 10, at 7 P. M.
The Rev. Mr. Morgan Andreas, min-

ister of the bride, performed the dou-
ble ring ceremony. The couple ex-
changed their vows amidst spring
blossoms and early summer flowers
and stood beneath a trellis archway
covered with roses. As they approach-
ed the archway Miss Mary Shriver,
Taneytown, played "Because" and "I
Love You Truly" on the piano accor-
dian.
The bride, who was given in mar-

riage by her father, wore a white
nylon marquisette dress with seed
pearls trimming the neck line. She
wore a white head band with shoul-
der-length veil. She carried a bou-
euet of red rosebuds. Mrs. Neal
Powell, Taneytown, was the matron
of honor and wore a pink, sheer mar-
quisette dress with a matching head
band and carried pink rosebuds. Mr.
Stonesifer chose Mr. Neal Powell,
Taneytown, as his bestman.
A reception on the lawn was ten-

dered to the immediate families and
several most intimate friends.
The bride is employed at the Cam-

bridge Rubber Plant, Taneytown, as
an Office Clerk, while the groom,
who served in the military forces of
this country during the recent con-
flict, is employed as a Foreman at
the Cambridge Ribber Plant, Littles-
town, Penna.

Following a wedding trip through
some of the Southern States, points
of interest • which will include the
Smoky Mountains and the Skyline
Drive, the recently married couple
will be at home in their newly fur-
nished apartment on Queen St., Lit-
tlastown, Pa.

FEESER :MAYBERRY
Miss Betty Joan _Mayberry, Get-

tyaburg, daughter of Mrs. Arthur
Stouffer, became the bride of George
Mehrl Feeser, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Henry Feeser, Kerman on Saturday
afternoon, at 2:06 p. in., in the
Trinity Lutheran Church, Taneytown.
The Rev. Glenn L. Stahl performed
the douCe ring ceremony, in the pres-
ence of the immediate families and
frieeds. The church organist, Mrs.

! George Harner, Taneytown, presented
a fifteen minute organ recital of tra-
ditional wedding marches, prior to
the wedding.
The bride was attired in a white

flannel suit, with pink accessories
and wore a corsage of pink rosebuds
and White iris. Her only jewelry
was a strand of pearls a gift of the
bridegroom.
The couple had as their attendants

IMiss Jacquelyn Routsong, Gettys-
burg, who wore a gray suit with
navy blue accessories and wore a
corsage of white rosebuds and blue
iris. The groom was attended by
his brother, Paul Feeser, Keymar.

After a brief wedding trip to an
unannounced destination, the couple
will reside at their newly furnished
home, Taneytown R. D.
The bride graduated from Gettys-

burg High School, with the class of
1949, and had previously been em-
ployed at State Capitol in Harris-
burg. The groom attended Taney-
town High School, and is now em-
ployed by the Cambridge Rubber
Company, Taneytown.

CRAPSTER — ETZLER
The Vv'alkersville Methodist church

was the scene Sunday afternoon at
2 o'clock for the marriage of Miss
Caroline Alberta Etzler, daughter of
the late Mr. and Mrs. Alvie M.
Etzler, of Braddock Heights, and
Jahn Motter Crapster, son of Mrs.
John Crapster, of Taneytown, and
the late Mr. Crapster. The pastor,
Rev. W. DeWitt Dickey, officiated at
the doable ring ceremony.
Given in marriage by her brother-

in-law, Harold McDevitt, of' Mt.
Pleasant, the bride wore a white
faille taffeta gown with a lace inset
and a skirt gathered to form a hoop.
Her fingertip veil was attached to a
bandeau of matching taffeta adorned
with carnations. She carried gar-
denias on a white Bible with long
white satin streamers.
The bride's honor attendant was

her sister, Miss Lucille Etzler, and
the bridesmaids were Miss Doris De-
lawter, Mt. Pleasant, and Miss Cath-
erine Ann Murphy, Walkersville. Sue
Carol Adams, niece of the bride, was
flower girl. The attendants all wore
gowns fashioned like that of the
bride. Miss Etzler was in yellow
faille taffeta the bridesmaids in
green, and the flower girl in orchid.
They wore bandeaux to match their
gowns and carried nosegays of yel-
low and white carnations. The flower
girl wore a bonnet and carried a nose
gay of pompons. The ring bearer
was Douglas Stauffer, nephew of the
bride.

Neil Crapster served as his broth-
er's bestman. The ushers were Louis
Crapster, another brother, and Ru-
dell Etzler, brother of the bride.
'Miss 'Marion Nicodemus played

the traditional wedding music at the
organ and Mrs. Peggy McEwin sang
"0 Promise Me", and "The Lord's
Prayer" during the ceremony.
The groom's mother was attired in

a wine and white sheer dress and a
corsage of yellow rosebuds.
A reception was held following the

ceremony at the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Harold McDevitt, Mt. Pleasant.
Afterwards Mr. and Mrs. Crapster
left on a wedding trip through the
northern states, the bride wearing
an egg-shell line suit with brown
and white accessories and a corsage
of gardenias. They will be at home
in about two weeks in an apartment
on 'Clarke Place, Frederick, Md.

Attending the wedding and recep-
tion were guests from Pennsylvania,
Washington, Baltimore and Freder-
ick.

Following the rehearsal Saturday
evening the bride's sister, Mrs.
Merhl Adams, Buckeystown, enter-
tained members of the wedding par-
ty at a buffet supper.

DIED
Obituaries, poetry and resolutions, charg-

ed for at the rate of five cents iier line.
The regular death notices publiMed free
elsewhere on our columns.

NATHAN C. ZEPP
Nathan C. Zepp, 64, Mayberry,

iMd., died Thursday, June 8, 1950, at
the Hanover General Hospital, where
he had been admitted as a patient
Monday. He had been ill the past
two weeks. He was a son of the late
Wesley and Ida Heltibridle Zepp. He
was a member of the I. 0. M. Lodge,
Union Mills and the Hanover Home
Association.
'He is survived by his widow, Elsie

Riffle Zepp, three children, Mrs. Har-
vey Miller, Mayberry; Charles W.
Zepp, Littlestown R. D. 2, and John
E. Zepp, at home; 12 grandchildren
and one great-grandchild. Also the
following brothers and sisters: Nel-
son Zepp, Westminster R. D. 2; Paul
Zepp, Westminster R. D.; Mrs. Ho-
ratio Fleishman, Westminster R. D.
1; Mrs. Theodore Utz, -Medford, and
Miss Mamie Zepp, Sykesville.
Funeral services were held Satur-

day, June 10, at 12 A. M., at the J.
W. Little and Son Funeral Home,
Littlestown, the Rev. A. M. Hollinger
pastor of West Manheim Lutheran
Charge, officiating. Burial was in St.
Bartholomew cemetery.

. o 
LITTLE—tn loving memory of our
dear Mother and Father, BERVINA
V, who passed away June 16, 1949
and LOUIS R., who passed away
July 30, 1949.

A token of love and remembrance
Of a Mother I shall never forget,

Her memory to me is a treasure,
Her loss a lifetime regret,

It's lonesome here without you
And sad the weary way,

For life is not the same to me.
Since you were called away,

Memories are treasures no one can
steal,

Death is a heartache nothing can
heal,

God above only knows how I miss
you

In a home that is lonesome today.

God saw the road was getting rough
'The hills were hard to climb;

He gently closed his loving eyes
And whispered: "Peace be thine"

His weary hours his days of pain,
His weary nights are past,

His ever patient, worn-out frame
Has found sweet rest at last.

Loving daughter VIOLA,
Sonain-law, WILBUR.

COMMUNITY LOCALS
(Continued., rrom First Page)

Miss Catherine Hahn, spent from
'Saturday until Tuesday with Mr. and
Mrs. Claude Smith, in Hanover.

Harry I. Reindollar and son Henry
were on a business trip to Pitts.
burgh, Pa., the first of the week.

Miss Vesta Null spent Wednesday
at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Angell and family, Sykesville, Md.

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Couchman
and children of Baltimore, visited her
father, Mr. Wm. Lindsay and wife,
Sunday.

Fire partly destroyed the barn on
the rear of the Ernest Hyser prop-
erty, Frederick street, early Sun-
day morning.

Mr. Theodore M. Buffington, of.,.
Hanover, Pa., spent Sunday at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Garner
and family.

Dr. and Mrs. Allen Sklar and
daughter, iVlary Carol and Linda,
are spending two weeks at their cot-
tage at Ocean City, Md.

The regular meeting of the Tan-
eytown Alumni Association will be
held in the H. S. Auditorium, Mon-
day evening, June 19, at 8 o'clock.

Mr. and Mrs. George Harman and
daughter, Martha and Mrs. Mary
Mohney, visited Mr. and Mrs. Leon
Myers, near Westminster, on Monday
evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Sterling Selby, Fred-
erick St., announce the birth of a son
Blaniel LeRoy born Tuesday, at the
Annie Warner Hospital, Gettysburg.
Weight 6 pounds and 9 ounces.

Rev. Nevin C. Smith, well known
in Taneytown as a popular speaker,
will be in TaneytoWn Sunday night
and preach at the Union Installation
'service held in the Presbyterian
Church, at 7:30.

Miss Sara Jane Kreigh, of Clear
Spring, spent the week-end visiting
Miss Blanche Stull. They attended
the annual Alumni banquet and
dance at Emnutsburg High School,
Saturday evening.

;Mr. and Mrs. Stanley King are re-
ceiving congratulations on the birth
of a daughter, Ann Elizabeth, born
at the Annie Warner Hospital, Get-
tysburg, Tuesday morning. Weight
7 lbs., 15-ozs. Mrs. King before
marriage was Shirley Wilt.

Mr. and Mrs. Wilbert Hess, Mr.
and Mrs. liavid Hess, Carroll Hess,
Loy Hess, Misses Edith and Hazel
Hess, town, and Mr. and Mrs. Clar-
ence Weybright, Getty4burg, will
spend Sunday evening with their sis-
ter, Miss Nell Hess and Miss Myrtle
Morris, at 4800 Haddon Ave., Balti-
more.

•
Those who spent Sunday with Mr.

and Mrs. David Stonesifer were: Mrs.a
Washington Clingan, Mrs. Jesse Clin-`
gan, Mrs. Mamie Bollinger, Mr. and
Mrs. Kenneth McKinney, children,
Bobby, Gene, Larry and Janet and
Robert Staub, Mr. and Mrs. Ellis
Glass. All enjoyed home-made ice,
cream.

Mrs. Hubert Null and daughter,
Miss Mary Louise; Mrs. M. Ross
Fair, of town and Mrs. Paul Angell,
of Sykesville, spent Wednesday at
The National Lutheran Home, Wash-
ington, and attended the service for
the laying of the cornerstone of the
central Pennsylvania Synod building.

Robert Shreeve, of the Merchant
Seamen, recently returned from Eng-
land, is on a coast-wise trip. He spent
Saturday night with his grandmother

i Mrs. Grace Shreeve and daughter,
1 Miss Margaret Shreeve. Mrs. Shreeve,
who has been ill for a couple of weeks
is improving. Miss Emma Ecker, who
was with her,' returned to her home in
New Windsor, this week.

The Reverend David W. Shaun',
assistant rector of Saint Martin's
Church, Baltimore, son of Mr. anal
Mrs. Francis E. Shaum, 12 Middle
Street, will leave today on an ex-
tended vacation to California, Mexico
and the Southwest. Father Shaum
will visit his brother, Cpt. Joseph B.
Shaum, Briggs Air Force Base, El
Paso, Texas, and his cousin, the Most
Reverend Charles F. Buddy, D. D.,
Bishop of San Diem California.
The return trip will be via the Grand
Canyon of the Colorado and Chicago,

This year there will be eleven
young boys from here at "Boys
State" at Fort Meade, which will
meet June 23 and will remain until
the inauguration of a boy governor
on July 4th. 500 Tung boys are
expected this year. Boys are chosen
for their Work at school, for activi-
ties at church and the community. The
boys who are going and the organi-
'zations sponsoring them are: Cham-
ber of Commerce, Arthur Garvin,
Jr.; Lions Club, Kermit Reid; Holy
Name Society, William Myers; Par-
ent-Teachers Assn. Robert Boone;
Masons, James 

Assn.,
Kiwanis,

Robert Harrier; Reformed Church,
Francis McNair; Alumni Association,
Nevin Ohler; Firemen, Stuart Peter-
son; American Legion, Kenneth
Morelock.
 ,0 

CARD OF' I'HANKS

I wish to thank my friends \for the
cards, flowers and visits I received
while at the Gettysburg Hospital.

MRS. JAS. SANDERS. .1

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to extend my sincere thanks
and appreciation to my many friends
and neighbors for fruit, flowers„
candy and other gifts, and for the 1

! many cards I received while a pa-
tient in the Hanover Hospital, and
since my return home. Again many
thanks.

MRS. J. ARMISTEAD MASON
Frizellburg.

You don't need any flour when you
roll pastry between two sheets 'of
waxed parser or plastic. Sprinkle wa-
ter on the table and place paper on
top to keep it in place.
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SPECIAL NOTIGES
THIS COLCHN Is specially far Wants,

Last, Found, Short Announcements. Per-
sonal Property for sale, etc.
CASH IN AD V ANCE payments are de-

cised to all case..
REAL ESTATE for sale, Two Cents

swell word. Minimum charge. 30 cents.
ezdAl..1. AD Tl.EMa,TS will oe In-

wrted under this headint at One Cent n
word, each week, counting name and ad-
dress of advertiser-two Initials or a date.
'wanted as one word ..Minimuu charge,
'Lb cents.

FRYERS, alive or dressed, heavy
ta bite breed, easily cleaned.----Phone
led Jester 4633 Taneytown. 8-12-52t

STOCK BULLS and Cows, loaned
to reliable farmers.-Harold S.
Mehring. 7-15-tf

LOST-Brown Fur Neck Piece on
highway between Taneytown and
Pikesville, on Monday, June 12. Re-
-Ncard.-A. H. Carpenter, Phone
Taneytown 4201.

3 NICE BULLS for sale. 2 Hol-
steins and 1 purebred Guernsey.-
V. V. Jenkins.

CUSTOM BALING - Have you
Hay and Straw baled with the Allis-
Chalmer Roll Baler.-Call E. M.
Peterson, Taneytown 3585. 6-16-4t

FARM HAND WANTED-Tenant
hruse for man to live in available.
-V. V. Jenkins.

PULLETS for sale, 6 week3 old,
Red Rock cross. Call Ted Jester, Tel.
4333.

FOR SALE-4-can Milk Cooler,
Ferguson Springtooth Harrow, also
Dump Rake.-Richard Reifsnider,
Neymar Road.

LOST--Black Coin Purse, between
re square and York Street in Tan-
Eytow'n. Contains considerable
mount of bills. A reward will be

given if returned to the Carroll Rec-
c•rd Office.

FOR SALE-Late Cabbage Plants
--Phone 4943 Mrs. Roy Reifsnider.

LAWN FETE sponsored by the
American Legion Auxiliary Saturday
July 1, 1950 at the Legion Home.
1- -'•g Party, Music, Refreshments.

6-16-3t

ONE BEDROOM SUITE for sale
-M. S. Baumgardner. 6-16-ti,

FRYING CHICKENS for sale.-
:Percy Bollinger, near Taneytown.

HARD SHELL CRABS at Amer-
:can Legion Home, Taneytown, Fri-
ay Saturday.

FOR SALE-10 Pigs, Otto Smith,
-.t:ar Fair Grounds.

A LARGE COMMUNITY SALE,
'Thursday evening, June 22, 7:30 in
Detour, Md.

PASTURE FOR RENT with plen-
ty of water.-R. G. Gordon, Phone
Taneytown 4952.

FOR SALE-Black and White En-
auel 5-burner with built-on
(1,-,en, in good condition.-Phone 3211
Taneytown after 4 P. M.

FOR SALE.-McCormick-Deering
Ender, 8-ft cut, in good condition.
--C. J. Motter, Phone Taneytown

CLEARANCE on G. E. Tank Type
Sweeper, was $69.00 now $45.00.-
_.!..iid-Town Electric, Taneytown, Md.

WANTED-Good homes for six,
Sheepdog Puppies, free,-A. B.

MacLachan, Phone Taneytown 4823,
Route No. 1 Taneytown.

FOR SALE-Strawberries. Please
:)Ang container. Phone Taneytown
5i322 Mrs. Raymond Ohler.

5-BURNER OIL STOVE, with
Oven, will be sold at the

lowers-Cutsail sale, Saturday, July
1.-Claude Selby.

FOR SALE- McDeering Milk
'Cooler, 4-can size; several 10-gal.

Cans.-Russell Bohn. 6-9-2t

FOR SALE - Butchering Equip-
:- ent, two 30-gal, kettles, another
--c.rge Kettle, 1 Electric Grinder, Set
,=..--)mputing Scales, large Showcase,
-.few Tables, Meat Block, all in good

Wisotzkey, Taneytown.
6-9-2t

WANTED-Hay to make for the
also will do Custom Baling.

--.11aurice Becker, Phone Taneytown
6-9-2t

WOMEN-Age 33-55 years. De-
-:-::ndable and of neat appearance
sole to spend 4 hours daily working
7:-.tom home in dignified sales and
ssrvice work can earn $5 to $15 per
a.y. No previous experience neces-

sary as we will train selected appli-
cant at our expense. Character refer-
••, -.--:ces required. Write Box 239 Tan-
,town for personal interview.

6x9-3t
- - - 

CUSTOM HAY BAILING 8c a bail.
-Roy Reifsnider, Keymar Phone 4943

6-9-2t

PUBLIC AUCTION-Tuesday, 20,
Farm Machinery, 12:30-Cars and
Trucks, 7:30. Plenty of new and used
equipment. You are welcome to visit,
To Sell, To Buy. June Special: Cars
sold free of charge. Trucks, $2.50-
R. Johnston Bittner,Airport, Waynes-
Ecro, Pa. Phone: 1323M 6-9-3t

IF YOUR PLANTING has been
aelayed, plant Pioneer Hybrid short
season Corn.-Paul F. Brower, Tan-
€ylown R. D. 1, Md. Phone 3742.

6-2-3t

NOTICE is hereby given that Cer-
tificate Number 538 for fifteen (15)
Shares of the Common Stock of the

irClinchfield Sand & Feldspar Corpor-
ation, standing in the name of George
L. Gunther, has ben lost and that
application has been made to the
Secretary for the issuance of new
2ertilcate in place thereof. 6-2-4t

_  

PEN-MAR BASEBALL GAMES

Blue Ridge Summit at. Thurmont
Littlestown at Westminster_ 
aneytown at McSherrystown
Emmitsburg at Hanover.

CH RCIti OTICEr.

St. Joseph's Church, Frederick St.,
Rev. Charles J. Walker, Pastor. Sun-
days: High Mass, at 7:30, Low Mass,
at 10:15. Week-day Mass, at 7:00
o'clock. Baptisms, Sundays, at 11:00
o'clock; Confessions, Saturday, 5 to
6 in the afternoon 7 to 8 in the eve-
ning. First Friday: Mass and Devo-
tion, at 7 o'clock.

Services at Trinity Lutheran Church
Rev. Glenn L. Stahl. Pastor. Sunday
School, 9:30 A. M.; Worship Service,
10:30 A. M.; Luther League, 7:00 P.
M. All services Daylight Saving
Time.

Emmanuel (Bans° E. & R. Church
Miles S. Reifsnyder, Pastor-Sunday
School, 9:30; Worship Service, at
10:30.

Walnut Grove Dunkard Brethren
Church at Kump's-Sunday School, at
9:30 A. M.; Preaching, 10:30 A. M.-
A speaker will be present every Sun-
day.

St. Paul's Lutheran Church (Har-
ney)-9:15 a. m., Worship and Ser-
mon; 10:15 A. M., Sunday School.
Mt. Joy Lutheran Church-9:30 A.

M., S. S., 10:30 A. M., Worship and
Sermon.

Church of God. Uniontown Circuit,
Rev. John H. Hoch, Pastor. Union,
town-Sunday School, 9:30 A. M. Mr.
Laverne Flickinger, Supt. Preaching
Service, 10:30 A. M. 'Theme: "What
We Should be Sure of Regarding
Heaven." Prayer Meeting on Wed-
nesday evening at 8 P. M.

Wakefield-Sunday School, 10 A.
M. Mr. James Staub, Supt. C. E.,
iSunday evening, 7:45 P. M. Miss
Dorothy Barber, Pres.

Frizellburg. Preaching Service, 9
A. M. Theme: "Shall we know one
Another in Heaven"? Prayer Meet-
ing on Thursday evening at 8 P. M.
Mayberry-Sunday School, 11:15

A. M. Mr. William Lawyer, Supt.

Taneytonn Evangelical and Re-
formed Charge.-Rev. Morgan An-
dreas, Minister. Taneytown-1:15 a.
m., Sunday Church Sehool; 10:30 a.
m., The Lord's Day Worship. Ser-
mon subject: "Sowing Sound Seed."
2 P. M., program to be presented at
the Hoffman Orphanage by the
Christian Endeavor and friends of the
congregation; 7:30 P. M., program
of installation of the Vacation School
teachers and helpers in the Pres-
byterian Church. Monday evening,
Youth Fellowship meets at the
home of Yvonne Foreman. Monday
through Fliday at 9 a. m., Vacation
Bilble School in the High School
building. Thursday, at 8 p. m.,
Churchmen's 'Brotherhood meets.
Keysville-9 a. m., The Lord's Day

Worship. Sermon subject: "Sowing
Sound Seed." 10 a. m., Sunday
Church School. 6 p. m., Annual Chil-
dren's Day. program.

Presbyterian Church, Rev. Charles
S. Owen, Pastor. Piney Creek-
9:30 A. M., Church Service of Wor-
slhip; 10:30 S. S.
Emmitsburg-11 A. M., Morning

Church Service of Worship.
Taneytown-9:30, P. M., Union

Service of all the churches to install
the faculty of the Vacation School.

Taneytown Evangelical United
Brethren Church. Rev. A. W. Garvin,
Pastor, Taneytown-S. S., 9:30 a. m.;
Worship, 10:30 A. M., observance of
Father's Day. Senior C. E., 6:30 P.
M. Wednesday Prayer and Bible
Study, 8:00 P. M.
Barts-S. S., 9:30 A. M.
Harney-Worship, 7:3'0 P. M.

Uniontown Lutheran Parish-Don-
ald Warrenfeltz, Pastor. Mt. Union
-S. S., 9:30 A. M.

St. Paul's, Uniontown-Worship
Service, 9:30; S. S., 10:30; Choir
Concert, 700 P. M.
Emnianul Baust,-.S. S., 9:30; Chil-

dren's Service, 10:30. .

Union Bridge Lutheran Charge.
Rev. R. S. Poffenberger, Supply Pas-
tor. Keysville-Worship, 9 A. M.;
S. S., 10:30 A. M. Vacation Bible
Sohool in the church beginning Mon-
day, June 19, 9 A. M.
Rocky Ridge-S., S., at 10 A. M.;

Worship, 11 A. M.
St. James-S. S., 9:30 A. M., Va-

cation Bible School beginning Mon-
day, 19, 9 A. M., Elmer Wolfe High
School.

FOR SALE-Power take-off Mow-
ers, 7-ft cut. Massey-Harris and New
IdeP.-J. Hoke Ommert. 3-17-tf

BE PREPARED-For the unex-
pected. Let us insure you adequate
ly.-Percy M. Burke, 231 E. Main St,
Westminster. Md, Tele. 1120. 4-15-ti

PAPER HANGING and all other
jobs of interior decorating including
Plaster Repairs. Cali Ralph David-
son for a look at latest Wall Paper
Samples.-Taneytown 4792.

11-7-ti

BABY CHICKS.-New Hampshire
and Rock :lamp. cross, each week.
All state blood tested.-Stonesifer's
Hatchery, Keymar, Phone Taneytown
4931. 7-2-tf

SPECIAL SALE-Wilsc,n Freezers
Milk Coolers, Universal Milkers, Ney
Stanchions, Water Bowls, Steel Win-
dows, Columns, Ventilators, Corn
Ciibs, Silos, Hay Makers, Paint, Sheii-
ard Tractors, Implements, etc.-Roop
& Sons, Linwood, Phone Union Bridge
4403. 1-50-52t

GOOD
est Prices
Sales.

USED CARS wanted. High-
Paid.--Crouse's Motor

2-25-tf

PIANOS-Beginners Pianos, $29.
Practice Pianos. $49. Student Pianos.
$99; New Spinets, $299 up. Write
for price list. REMEMBEIt-CRAM-
ER has been Satisfying Customers
for 40 years.-Cramer at Barleara
Fritchie Candy Shoppe, Frederick,
Md. . 12-16-tf

JUST RECEIVED. 50 head of
Steers and Stock Bulls. Will re-
eeive anIther load on Wednesday.for
sale at the right. price. We buy all
kinds of • livestock.-J. H Spalding,
Littlestown, Pa. 8-2-ti

ONE MOTOR BIKE for sale.-
Marlin Fair, Taneytown. 6-2-2t

Emmitsburg
Harney
Middleburg
Wakefield
Penn Mar
Blue Ridge Summit
Sabillasville
Fairfield

PENN- MARYLAND LEAGUE
---

Emmitsbarg Ab R H PO A
Wastler, 2b
McGlaughlin, c
Ridge, lb
1'. Salyer, rf
Sanders, 3b
Joy, ss
G. Myers, If
J. Myers, cf
Davis, p
D. Saylor

Totals
Harney
L. Singel, ss
W. Mummert, cf
Bell, 2b
McCauslin, c
Selby, lb
.Strausbaugh, :313
Lehigh, rf
H. Mummert, If
Crum, p
Vaughn, P, If
Single, J., p

5 1 3 3 1
6 2 2 11 1
4 2 0 7 1
5 2 3 1 0
5 2 0 2 0
5 1 2 2 0
4 0 1 0 0
5 2 1 1 0
5 2 2 0 2
1 0 0 0 0

45 14 14 27 5
AbRHP0A
3 2 1 2 3
5 3 2 0 0
5 1 2 3 1
5 1 3 6 1
5 0 1 10 0
.5 1 0 4 2
5 1 2 1 0
3 0 0 0 0
0 0 0 0 0
4 1 1 0 6
2 0 1 1 1

Totals 42 10 12 27 14
Emmitsburg 5 0 1 0 2 3 1 0 2-14
Harney 4 0 0 3 1 0 1 1 0-10
Errors: Harney 7; Emmitsburg, 2;

Bell, 3, L. Singel 2, Selby, Straus-
baugh, Wastler, Ridge. Runs batted
in: \Vastler 2, ,McGlaughlin, Ridge,
T. Saylor, 2; Sanders Joy, G. Myers,
2; Davis, Mummert, 2. Earned Runs:
E-burg, 5; Harney, 6. J. Singel, H.
Mummert, Lehigh, 3; Selby McCaus-
lin, 2. 'Two base hits: T. Saylor, Dav-
is, McGlaughlin, W. Mummert. Three
'base hits: J. Singel, Lehigh. Stolen
bases: E-lburg, 2; Harney, 2. Sacrifi-
res: E-burg, 1; Harney, 1. Left on
bases: E-burg, 7; Harney, 8. Bases
on balls: Davis, 1; Crum,2; Vaughn,
0; J. Singel, 1. Strike-outs: Davis, 1;
Crum, 2; Vaughn, 3; J. Singel, 3.

Standing of Teams, June 11
W L
7 1
5 2
5 2
4 2
3 3
2 4
1 6
0 5

Emmitsburg 14 Harney 10
1Vakefield Fairfield (no game'
Blue Ridge Summit Pen Mar
Middleburg 4 Sabillasville 3

Sunday's Games, June 18
Harney at Sabillasville
Pen Mar at Wakefield
Fairfield at Blue Ridge Summit
Middleburg at Emmitsburg

THIS 'N' THAT

(Continued from first page)
doubt, that it why Queen Mary
chose a light background for her
carpet!
If you really desire a "Baby-Sit-

ter" there is a sweet one and con-
veniently lorated who is most con-
scientious and Your Observer knows
she will please in every angle. The
nice part-she really loves children!
The winning name recently of the

$1,000 car for Kaiser, products was
"Henry J" and the first prize of
$10,000 went to Mrs. Chares S. At-
kinson, of Denver, Colo. It is surely
a wow, Folks and will be on the
market this month. Did you know
that wonderful car of Kaiser-Frazer
Company has 44 huge plants scatter-
ed far‘ and wide across the nation.
Their 'payroll is $128,000,000. The
treat is riding in one of those cars
of "Royalty"! Kaiser is known the
world over and since the end of War
II, the Kaiser products and enter-
prises have expanded with such ra-
pidity and represent such a wide
range of new activities that it has
become increasingly difficult for
even those most interested in the or-
ganization to keep abreast of devel-
opment. Betcha that nine out of ten
families will be driving that $1,000
car all over the United States and
then some! Kaiser-Frazer assembles
more of it's own cars under one roof
than any other manufacturer of
standard-size automobiles. When steel
and semi-finished materials reach
the receiving dock at Willow Run-
Michigan, they begin a long journey
over miles of assembly and fabrica-
tion lines which ends a few hours
later as the completed car is, deiven
away! It is the only plant where
auto bodies are stamped, shaped, as-
sembled, upholstered, painted and
trimmed under one roof! There were
400,000 Kaiser-Fraser cars manu-
factured in forty production months! i
It took just seven years before
Kaiser would place before the public
this new big little car that will be out
soon as he wanted it to be "Tops."
Henry J. Kaiser was born in the
state of New York, one of four chil-
dren of a German Immigrant who
left school when he was 13 to go to
work. He began life as a cash boy
and salesman for a New York dry
goods store and with each year held
positions of much interest which
meant a Jr. partner in Lake Placid,
New York and then the owner of the
firm in one year! Just to think that
now Kaiser industries sell more than
$500,000,000.00 worth of products
and services annually!
That make me think of a fine me-

chanic (automobile) around our town
who still uses his ibicycle to and fro.•
Dan Cupid is working hard with him
and that arrow is pointed toward just
one of the finest women around any
town. That mechanic is always so
Nery kind and thoughtful and has al-
ways impressed Your Observer as a
real Abe Lincoln from the very first
day, I ,met him!
There is a gray haired lady with a

very sweet face whom I have seen
around our town doing her shopping
on a bicycle! That is the most
healthy kind of exercise!
That reminds me! And this is call-

ing all girls and boys of all ages!
'Come ,Hosteling! Come cycling to-

day and every day during your vaca-
tion now that, school is over at the
Youth Hostel Bicycle Center-East
Poiamac Park'. Bicycle around
Rains Point and the Tiday Basin on
Washington's only traffic-free cycle
path! You make wonderful tours in
Virginia, New England, Penna, and
the Hostling is for everyone even for
family groups It 13 simply "Dtryn to

earth, friendly, adventurous and loi
in cost-that's Hosteling!"
You may get any information b

calling Executive 3500 or write d
rect to American Youth Hostels-
14th and Haines Point Drive S. W
Potomac 'Park, Washington, D. C
There is "The Crows Nest Hostel
at Thurmont, Md It is amazing th
little cost and all the pleasure de
rived! Something out of this world
Better investigate this one!
That nice young shoemaker wh

used to be on Frederick Street fror
the corner basement was called b:
our own Uncle Sam!
Now, here's a gadget practical'.

new on the market that will deligil
any housewife. It is called "Th
Townsend Fish Skinner" and it i
about the most thorough way o
skinning the fish, Your•Observer ha
ever seen. Betcha there will b
more fish served in your house wile'
you try this wonderful convenience
The two young men who resid

around our town surely are doim
everything to please the customer ii
the American ,Store.Makes me thin]
of that young nice son of the grocer:
corner who has a most pleasim
manner. Frankie seems to like th,
meat and grocery business, too sine,
he returned from overseas!
The Florist around our town i

pleasing everyone no matter wha
design or for Which occasion till
flowers are intended. Always remem
tber, gentlemen, that women neve
forget the man who remembers! I
is the little things that count in lif
and flowers of any description tall
and you know they always speak o
love and attention! Flowers speal
when you cannot!
Remember this Sunday is Father'

Day! You know, that man who pay
the bills around your house!
So long, Folks. Have a grand weel

end. Will be seeing you next week
D.V. Until then. I am

Faithfully,
YOUR OBSERVER

PUBLIC SALE
We, the undersigned decided t4

merge in housekeeping will sell a
public sale on the premises, in Tan
eytown. Md., on

SATURDAY. JULY 1, 1950.
at lro'clock. the following items a
C. G. Bowers Store.

SEWING MACHINE
old-time chest, 4 plank-bottom chair
several rocking chairs, Child's writ
ing desk & chair,old-time chair,trunk
jumping jack, Child's rocker, othei
odd chairs, stands, old-time stand
flower stand, comode, croquenoll
board, quilts and comforts, lot deal
ugar bags, sad irons, coffee grinder

several runners, home-made soap
Rayo lamp, ivory Johnson revolver
foot stool, good mattress, old-timi
rocker, 2 spool cases, tobacco cutter
carpenter tools, Morris chair, jar:
and jugs, buck saw, baskets, tubs
clothes dryer, coal 'bucket, alarrr
clocks, cellar cupboard, lamp, seam
good antique dishes, lot of othei
dishes and cooking utensils, larg(
vases, waiters, clock, blue lounging
chair, with ottoman; wall table, 9.
piece dining room set, 3-piece very
good living room suite, 3 smal
stands, 3 rocking chairs, kitchen cab.
it, table and 4 chairs; utility cabi-
net, small cabinet, sink, Hot Point
washing machine 3 New Perfectior
stoves, wash bench and tub; bedroom
suite, chest of drawers, spring and
mattress, square stand, windov‘
screens, step ladder, wash board, good
lawn mower, 2 throw rugs, clothes
tree, bed spreads, toilet set, ward-
rdbe, old-time linen, Philco radio,
iron bed and bureau, old-time candle
and snuffers, and many other arti-
cles.

C. G. BOWERS
and sister, RE'll'A CUTSAIL

EARL BOWERS, Auct.
Haines, Clerk.

THEATRE I
TANEYTOWN, MD.I

EARLE

Fri. - Sat., June 16-17

Errol Flynn
Alexis Smith

IN

"Montana"
i 

.
• A Shootin', Rootin', Western in

t
Technicolor

1 Sat. morning only
June 17

Show starts at 10 o'clock.
Children 13c; Adults, 20c

Allan 'Rocky' Lane
-- IN __

"Frontier Investigator",
Also Chapter No. 3 "King of

Jungle Land" plus a Cartoon

Mon. - Tues., June 19-20

Spencer Tracy
James Steward
Lionel Barrymore

IN-

"Malaya"
This is a secret phase of '
World War II in the dark jun-
gles of Malaya.

Wed.-Thurs., June 21-221

Clark Gable
Loretta Young
Frank Morgan

Marilyn Maxwell
IN

"Key to the City"
This was made for one reason

only, 'Entertainment' and .
surely does.

Movie, Are Bettcr Than Ever.

Ideal Asst'd
Gelatines and Puddings

Maiestic-Doll or Sour

Rich and Creamy

IDEAL PURE CONCEN. ORANGE JUICE

For Iced Tea Try
Aseo Orange
Pekoe Tea

14 lb NB
pkg

Vrib pkg Sic
Waal Tea Bags pkg of 50 430

Killarney 0. P. Tea I 4-lb 31c

qt bots 23,Bala Club
Beverages + dep.
Ginger Ale, Pale Dry, Soda,
Root Beer, Sarsaparilla, C ange,
Cola, Grape or Cream

ake it a REAL

Serve His Favorite Food
Bake something special to show him how much hq
Is really appreciated - • serve dad his favorite foo4

ttunday. You'll find just what he likes here - • • and you'll save money,/

iAsco Meats are Guaran: us Please Dad
And everyoaa else -• Sr your money will be cheerftilly refunded.

Fruit Cocktail
No21/2 3 3c
can

Gold Seal Cake Mixes
Chiffon, White Cake, Spice Cittce
or Devilfood

DESSERTS
PICKLES Lanes or

MILD CHEESE
PINEAPPLE Del Monte Sliced

MAYONNAISE
SALAD DRESSING

Fresh Hom-de-Lite

Hom-de-Lite

2Pkaa454

3 Pkg417*
jar 23°
45c
290
350
29c

lb

20-oz
can
pt
Jar
pt
Jar

Dad will Enjoy a Delicious Virginia Lee Cake
SPECIAL FATHER'S DAY

Chocolate Iced
LAYERAARES

This Is a large, family-size cake, made
extra-fine with Loue4la Butter, a butter
cream filler and real chocolate fudge
icing. On top there's a plaque inscrib-
ed -Dad".

Virginia Lee Golden Pecan Bar Cakes
Pineapple Iced Fluffy Angelfood Cakes

ea 39c
ea 49

Brown 'n Serve Rolls pkg 12 15'
Virginia Lee Do'Nuts Plain, doz I gc Sugared, doz 20c

Supreme Raisin Bread plain 18c iced 19c

Today's Big Bread Value - - -

14SUPREME ENRICHED BREAD iarg.loaf
____ Thin-Sliced Malian) Sandwich Leaf _ /5c

FRESH FRUIT AND G ARDEN-FRESH VEGETABLES
JUMBO PINK MEAT CALIF.

CANTALOUPES
23cea 36 size

Green Beans Fancy
Valentine 2 lb. 254

Lima Beans soFurteht- 2n-251
HOME-GROWN ICEBERG LETTUCE 2 hds 29c I
FRESH CALIF. CARROTS 2 bchs thi
GOLDEN RIPE BANANAS 2 '' 29c1
FRESH FLORIDA LIMES 2 tubes 25ci

Watermelons Half Melon
Red, Ripe
Large 5
9

SEABROOK FARMS TENDER GREEN PEAS 2 pkgs 49c
2, 6-oz cans 53c

"Heat-tic" Roasting
gives you a richer

coffee flavor.

Try these blends.

Win-Crest Coffee lb 81e
Famous Asco Coffee lb 89.

Preferred by 3 out of .1 ...turners -
euaranieed to please.

Ideal Vacuum Packed Coffee
Drip or

reg. grind
lb 75.
can

Sity• Coupons for Premium.

Our finest quality now bears the
famous name

Lean Smoked Skinless

EVAP. MILK
Vita. D Increased

4 tan 45cans

Hams
WHOLE or

SHANK HALF

Lean Smoked Picnics
Smoked Beef Tongues
Lean Sliced Bacon
Meaty Frankfurters
Midget Braunschweiger
Sliced Taylor's Pork Roll
Dried Beef lb.

59c lb.
39c lb.
39c lb.
49c lb.
39c lb.
49c lb.

1/2 lb. 39c
pkg. 39c

Fancy Pollock Fillet 25c lb.
Fancy Perch Fillet 35c lb.

1

Fancy Large Shrimp 79c lb.

Fresh Picked Crab Meat Claw 65c lb.
Prices Effective June 15-16-17, White 75c lb.1950. Quantity Rights Reserved.
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OFFICIAL DIRECTORY OF
CARROLL COUNTY
THE CIRCUIT COURT

CHIEF JUDGE
James E. Boylan, Westminster

ASSOCIATED JUDGES
James Clark

WM. J. McWilliams

CLERK OF COURT
E. A. Shoemaker

TERMS OF CIRCUIT COURT
Second Monday in February, May,

August and November. Petit Jury
Terms, February, May and November
Grand J'iry Terms, May and Novem-
ber.

ORPHANS' COURT
Chief Judge, E. Lee Erb

Lewis H. Green Chas. B. Kephart
Court meets every Monday & Tuesday

REGISTER OF WILLS
J. Walter Grumbine

TRIAL MAGISTRATE
Vincent Tubman

STATE'S ATTORNEY
Donald C. SponseIler

SHERIFF
J. Wesley Mathias

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
Norman R. Hess, Taneytown
Eln•ry Berwager, Manchester
Walter V. Bennett, Sykesville, Md

Theodore F. Brown, Attorney

SUPERVISOR OF ASSESSMENTS
Harry A. Dobson

TAX COLLECTOR
Roy Poole

COUNTY TREASURER
Paul F. Kuhns

BOARD OF EDUCATION
Clyde L Hesson, Taneytown, Md.
Mabel A_ C. Necker, Finksburg, Md.
Thomas H. Legg. Union Bridge
C. Robert Brilhart, Manchester, Md.
Norman Hunter, Westminster, Md.
Thomas C. Arrington, Sykesville, Md.
Samuel M. Jenness, Superintendent

D. Eugene Walsh, Attorney

HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF
CARROLL COUNTY

A. Earl Shipley, President
Miss Edith E. Rill, Secretary
Mr. F. K. Harrison, Treasurer

COUNTY SURVEYOR
Bucher John

SUPERVISORS OF ELECTIONS
J. Stanley Grabill, President
Hernias Bish, Vice-President

Wager H. Anders, Sec'y-Treasurer
D. Carroll Owings, Clerk.

Ralph G. Hoffman, Attorney.

HEALTH OFFICER
Dr. W. C. Stone

DEPUTY GAME WARDEN
Guy Garheart, Sykesville, Md.

SOME DEMONSTRATION AGENT
Miss Evelyn D. Scott

COUNTY AGRICULT. AGENT
L. C Burns

COUNTY WELFARE BOARD
Dr. C. R. Foutz, Westminster, Md.
Mrs. John D. Young, Uniontown, Md
Mrs. DeVries R. Hering, Secretary
Norman R. Hess, Taneytown
Paul Walsh, Hampstead, Md.
Jonathan Dorsey, Sykesville, Md.
Sterling R. Schaeffer

CARROLL SOIL CONSERVATION
DISTRICT

J. Harry Koller, Chairman
L. C. Burns, Secretary
R. P. Buchman, Treasurer
Solomon Hoke, Sr.
Horace S. Brauning
Randall Spoerline

TANEYTOWN OFFICIALS
MAYOR.

Richard Rohrbaugn
CITY COUNCIL

Raymond J. Perry, President.
Merle S. Baumgardner
Pius L. Hemler
Harry B. Dougherty

John Chenoweth
Henry I. Reindollar, Jr., Clerk.

POLICE CHIEF
Ray Yohn

NOTARIES.
Murray Baumgardner
Wm. E. Burke, Jr.

Mrs. Fannie 0. Obis'
Adab E. Sell.

Mrs. Mabel Elliot
Pearl Bollinger

TANE1TOWN ORGANIZATIONS
ssaneyiewn Chamber of Commerce meets

ea the 4th. Monday in each month In
tke Municipal building, at 8:00 o'clock.
Merwyn C. Fuss, Pres.; 1st. Vtee-Prea..
David Smith; Second Vice-Free.,
Merle S. Uhler; Secretary. Renard
J. ArnoIds Treasurer, Chas. IL. Ar•
sold.

Taneytown Fire Company, meets OD the
2nd Monday each month, at 7:30 P. M.
In the Firemen's Building. President,
George Kiser; Vice-President, poty
Robb; Recording Secretary, Robert
Feeser; Financial Secretary, Raymond
Feeser; Treasurer, David Smith;
Trustees, Carel Frock, J. W. Garber,
Thurston Putman; Chief, Charles D.
Baker.

The American Legion—Hessen-Snider
Post No. 120 meets first acid third
Thursday of each month at 8 .00 P.
M., in the Legion Home. All service
men welcomed. Commander, Francis
B. Lookingbill Adjutant, Edmund J.
Morrison; Treasurer, Galen K. Stone-
sifer; Service Officer, Neal W. Powell.

All other Fraternities and organizations
are invited to use this directory, for the
public information it carries. Cost for one
year only $1.50.

T0000000ee0000000ge

KOONS FLORIST
'Cut Flowers Designs

Corsages
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I FRIDAY NITE, JUNE 23
8:15 p. m.

Taneytown Recreation Park
. Benefit of

American Legion Drum Corps

110
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Trucks supplied by Ford Motor Company are carrying replicas of the

famous Liberty bell into every state of the United States to spearhead the

U. S. Treasury department's Savings Bond Independence Drive. The bell.'

were given to the Treasury by six United States copper companies. When

they arrived in New York they were mounted on Ford trucks and sent te

every state in the Union. The above photo shows one of the bells mounted

on a Ford truck at the Brooklyn Navy yard, with the New York City

skyline in the background. •

This exact replica of our Liberty Bell will be in Taneytown, June 27

betwwn the hours of 11:30 A. M. to 12:30 P. M. A brief program wirt

be held and everyone is urged to see this symbol of Liberty that is being

used in conjunction of the present Bond Drive. The bell can be seen

near the square during the brief hour that it will be in Taneytown,

PEEL PAINT TO BARE WOOD
WITH ONE EY STROKE

NEW ELECTRICAL TOOL removes 1 to 10 or n:o:s ,oars of paint from any wood surfoce
on easy as cutting butter with a hot knife. No scraping, cutting, burning, sanding or
chemicals. The new Lectro Point Peeler instantly softens paint electrically and peels it
off the surface clean to the bare wood with one rosy stroke. It's faster than a blow
torch—there's no danger of fire—will not scorch or burn delicate wood surfoces. Makes
no mess—no smell—it's even fun to use. Removes any paint, enamel quickly arid easily.
Sturdily constructed to last for years. Sent complete with extra long, quality electrical
cord. Simply plug into any A.C. or D.C. outlet—let heat for several minutes and remove
paint to the bare wood on exterior or interior pointed surfaces. floors, woociwork., cup-
boards, furniture, antique:, boats, window-sills, screens, doors—a hundred other uses.
Price $4.95 postpaid—nothing else to buy. Full money back guarantee. Fur immediate
shipment—send check, cosh or money order to:

Lectro Weld, Inc.. 5700 Detroit Ave. Dept. WMA-6I6 Clevelan', Oh:o

'

STATE POLICE
RADAR SPEED
METER ZONE
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SAFE-no flames, no fumes, noth:ng
to leak, spill, burn or explode—nothing

to light—nothing to put out—install it

end forget it.

AUTOMATIC_ on electric water

heater is so completely outomatic that

there is absolutely nothing to adjust,

change cr fix in any way, once its

installed.

LOW COST_ a special low elec-
tric rate for water heating brings

operating costs down to a most attrac-

tive figure compared with other methods

of water heating.

CLEAN_ no ashes, soot, smoke or
fuel of any kind to cause dirt, grime

and muss. That means you can instal/

your electric water heater anywhere.

PLENTY OF HOT WATER
—olwcys plenty of hot water instoitly

available with an electric water heater.

Just be sure that you get a heater large

enough to take care of your particular

needs.

CONVENIENT_ since no flue is

required to remove smoke or fumes,

and since it is completely dirt-free, an

electric water heater can be instored

wherever convenient, from cellar toti 

Electric water heaters come in a wide
variety of sizes, designed to care for
varying hot water needs. When con-
sidering an electric water heater be sure
that your hot water requirements are
understood, so that the propet size can
be recommended.

You Can't

THE POTOMAC EDISON CO.
OR YOUR ELECTRICAL DEALER

ONLY AN

Electric
WATER

HEATER
gives you

all six!

An Electric Water Heater

THE ALPHABETICAL SECTION OF THE
TELEPHONE DIRECTORY FOR

• CARROLL COUNTY
GOES TO PRESS ON JUNE 23

(7he Classified Section is closed—further advertising
cannot be accepted for this issue)

If you wish an additional listing—or want to

make a change in your present listing, please

call our Business Office before the above date.

THE CHESAPEAKE & POTOMAC TELEPHONE COMPANY

OF BALTIMORE CITY

4:i. 11

41(
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is
Corporal Samuel M. Conrad of

~tee UP Si n Me entuttrnt,tittik New Radar Speed Meter of the

L1TTLESTOWN, PENNA.
Phone 140 the 'Traffic Division operating

Maryland State Police.
the



By DR. KENNETH J. FOREMAN 
FCRIPTI.113E: Malachi
DEVOTIONAL P.EADING: M.,1,chi 4:3 f'.

Help for Our Times
Lesson for June 18, 1950

FOR TIMES that are dull, times
without hope, Malachi is the

prophet. When he lived the exile
was over; but it was no golden age.
In the dingy little city of Jerus-
alem, rich and beautiful no longer,
lived only a corn-
parative handful of
rather poor people,
dragging out a mo-
notonous existence.
To the s e people,
living in discour-
aging times, Mal-
achi had, and has,
a message fr om
God.

Dr. ForemanHis prophecies do
not have the bitter tang of Amos
nor the melancholy of Hosea, the
grandeur of Isaiah, the dramatic
power of Jeremiah or the eerie vis-
ions'of Ezekiel. But with inspired
common-Sense, he offers in the
name of God a simple remedy with
four ingredients.

* • •
Better Leaders

SPEAKING DIRECTLY to the
6-0 leaders of the people, namely
the priests, Malachi condemns them
for not really taking stock in the
thing they were doing. How we
need that today! If the church today
in any place is dead, you may be
sure there are some dead leaders.
Dead from the neck up, that is.

And not necessarily the preachers.
Many a good preacher breaks

his heart for lack of support.
How many men and women, in
your church, can the minister
count on to fill in where they
are needed, without making up
a dozen reasons why they
"can't" do it?
Why do Christians talk and pray

as if their religion were all-impor-
tant, but act as if evbrything else
came first?

Law Observance
ANOTHER THING for which

Malachi pleads is law observ-
ance. (E.g. 2:8; 3:5) They did not
•need new laws, for they had good
ones. What they needed was to
obey the laws they had. This again
is what our times need. We have
so many laws now that only an ex-
pert can keep up with them. No
civilized nation could live, to be
sure, under the unchanged statutes
of a generation ago.

Nevertheless, if all the legisla-
tures in America were to resolve
to pass no more laws for five years,
and if for five years the energy,
I.rne and money spent ordinarily
on getting up new laws were put.
in oh educating the people in the
laws now in existence, and in fos-
tering law observance and in pre-
venting and punishing crimes, ours
would be a better country.

•

* • •

The Unbroken Home

AGAIN, Malachi stands for the
unbroken home. He knows

that no country can be strong
when its homes are weak. (2:10-
17.) In the year 1948 there were
about 420,000 divorces in the United
States, and 1.80 million marriages.
That is a divoroe rate of about

23 per cent. In some states the
percentage of divorce is even high-
er. Indeed, in one large midwest-
ern city it was announced in the
papers about two years ago that
the marriages had "caught up
with" the divorces, i.e., they were
at last having more marriages
than divorces This was an ex-
treme caie.
To say nothing else about it,

420,000 divorces and 12,000 deser-
tions means that in the United
States alone there are at least 432,000
persons who have no regard for
11^e most solemn promises.

• • •
Support The Church

FIRST AND LAST, Malachi asks
better support of the church.

you need the church, of course;
but then the church needs you.
There is need for better leadership
in the first place, and better sup-
port from the common man. Few
persons:, want to live in a commu-
nit'y without churches; yet a mere
church building will not effect
community life in the least. A
beautiful building and a tall white
spire are not a church.

The only church which will
help a neighborhood is one in
which the neighborhood takes
an active part, a church where
neighbors together worship God
and where they are inspired to
plans and acts of service for
their fellow-men.
The main object of the church is

not to shore up the country; still
if you want a better country, one of
the best ways to support it is to
support the Christian church. For
of all the institutions in the nation,
the church is the only one devoted
4,o the purpose of transforming hu-
man lives.
(Copyright by the International Council

cf Religious Education on behalf of 40
Protestant denominations. Released by
WNU Features.)

PUBLIC SALE
Due to my health condition I the

undersigned will sell at public sale
on my premises 2 miles southeast of
Taneytown, Md.

' 
lA mile south of the

Taneytown and Westminster State
Road, on

SATURDAY, JUNE 17, 1950,
at 1:00 o'clock, the following items:
4 HEAD OF GOOD GUERNSEY

CATTLE
3 of which are registered, 3 will be
fresh this Fall. 1 open -heifer.

1 BROOD SOW
with pigs by her side day of sale.

FARM MACHINERY

Fan-nail McCormick-Deering model
H tractor, in very good condition; 7-
ft. tractor mower, McC-Deering make
cultivators for H tractor, Interna-
tional 14-in bottom tractor plows,
on rubber; 28-disc John-Deere heavy
duty disc harrow, 2 wood frame
springtooth harrows, land drag, John
Deere manure spreader, John-Deere
side-delivery rake, Buck rake, for
model II tractor, used 1 season; On-
tario grain drill, lime spreader, low-
down wood wheel wagon, roller, 2
push hand carts, 200 fence posts, sin-
gle shovel plow, potato plow, 2 shov-
el plow, 30-ft double ladder, new;
hay carriage, two 20 rds. rolls of
fence wire, meat hogshead, hay fork
and car rope and pullies; lot of hags,
chains, single, double trees, shovels,
forks, hoes, electric brooder, copper
kettle, hog troughs, lot of junk, din-
ner bell, some furniture, drain tile,
5 compartment battery for chickens,
ehicken feeders and fountains, and
10x10 brooder house, double weather-
boarded, and many other articles
not mentioned.

J. F. BARNSLEY.

Earl Bowers, Auct.

Carl Haines, Clerk.

Stand rights reserved for Win-
trode. 6-2-3f

GOING TO TRADE

OR BUY A NEW CAR?

ie

so
For information regarding recom•
mended financing institutions and auto-
mobile insurance with the Farm Bureau
Mutual Automobile Insurance Co. of
Columbus, Ohio, it will be to your
advantage to call me today.

J. Alfred Heltebridle
FRIZELLBURG, MD.

Phone: Westminster 924-W-1

2r. ..2eeille.
Chiropractic Office

EMMITSBURC.,, MD.
Phone: Emmitsburg 117

HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

8-23.tf

PERCY M. BURKE
For all Year

INSURANCE Needs

231 E. Main St.,

WESTMINSTER, MD.

Phone 1120

"Insure with Confider.ce"

Of. Hubert E. SIOC11111
OP% (A/E7 R/52
EYES EXAMINED

GLASSES PRESCRIBED
OPTICAL REPAIR SERVICE
408 W. Main St. Phone 14

EMMITSBURG, MD.

OFFICE, HOURS:
Wednesdays and Fridays

2 p. m. to 8 p. m.
: 30-1.1

Use Wormix-
li3ch Mont11,,

_Follow a monthly worming
program and assure your flock
a healthy growing period.
Each 30 days worm birds
with Dr. Salsbury's Wormix.

Removes cecal
and large round-
worms quickly.
And it's palatable,
easy to use. Ask
for Dr. Salsbury's
Wormix here!

Reindollar Bros. 86 Col

a • OW- 43,6. IIPMGre I 41111111111111 le 91 alePril WM= ee
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CARNIVAL
ii.-thipstead Post, No. 200 Amer. Legion

June 19-24, inclusive
HAMPSTEAD, MD.

Free Entertainment Every Night!
Big Party - games - Amusements

FREE - KIDDIE RIDES
Tuesday Night and Saturday Afternoon

Large Modern Display of
AUTOMOBILES, FARM MACHINERY

and APPLIANCES

CHICKEN-HAM SUPPERS
Saturday Evening, starting at 4 p. m.

in Hampstead Firemen's Hall

1950 BUICK SPECIAL, EQUIPPED
Saturday Night

6-16-2t
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Mtroducing the Beautiful ci:To.
A„.

4414,

.,:4„.,.;!•.:!•>;‘,. • •••

Chrysler Newport

Chrysler Windsor Newport .. . the sensational
medium priced version of this sparkling, sporting car
with the all steel top and Cleorbac rear window.

Chrysler's New Yorker
Newport with Clearbac
rear window.

• •"7- ••• • •-•
•••,

•••.

Sleek and smart as a convertible . . . snug and safe as a
sedan! Newest of the new body styles. Developed first by

Chrysler! Envied ... copied ... but never equalled! Every

last gleaming inch is a masterpiece of engineering. Come

look at the great workmanship! At the quality of the mate-

rials! You find solid value all the way through that only

Chrysler offers! Built-in value that gives you a car with no

rival in performance, comfort, and safety! Quality, we

believe, that will keep you buying Chryslers from now on!

No car, regardless of price, can match the luxurious materials and the
tasteful appointments featured in the interiors of this beautiful Chrysler
Special New Yorker Newport shown above.

today s newest style classic.
The Taneytown Garage Co., W. Baltimore, St.

ill! RIM 1111• OIECKERBOARD CHUCKLES • from Your Purina Dealer „or,„IPI,„,„411„.4MI1 1111 

EARLY FALL MARKET--:-/ Tc,e. C. A srWHAT'LL
IT DO 7

IT'LL HELP YOU GET YOUR
HOGS TO MARKET AT

572 MONTHS WEIGHING
200-225 LE35,- ON THE

PURINA PLAN!

MD TO BEAT
BULK SHIPMENTS!

Girt 220-2z.,) 1,c.qs in just 51/2
n,outbs with Purina Hog Chow and
the new Purina Hog Program! Yes—
Hog Chow helps you get your hogs
!(.:. market early—white prices are
good. Let us show you the new Purina
Hog Program today.

TANEYTOWN GRAIN & SUPPLY CO.
• Phone 3571 .„!
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G. H. ENFIELD

MY DAD

Father's Day was an after-thought
That is the reason it comes several
weeks later than Mother's Day. For
decades father had been in the back-
ground, but now he is gradually com-
ing into his own. He had not been
overlooked because he was forgotten.
It was probably because he is less
expressive in his love than mother.
Father is not as good an advertiser
of his kindly qualities as mother.
Does father not provide food for the
member of the family, clothe them,
educate them, and send them forth
into the world with every good wish
for their success and happiness? Is
he not a proud man when he hears
good reports about his children!

It is a wholesome sign that father
is receiving more recognition, and
that a day is set apart as Father's
Day. However, much more could be
done to emphasize the virtues of a
good father, and the significance of
fatherhood. How many sermons do
you hear on the subject! And since
practically all schools are closed be-
fore Father's Day, father is not
"Hailed as a Jolly Good Fellow" by
the school children. Unless his own
children make a little something ov-
er father, Father's Day is just an-
other day.
How proud father would feel to

know that he is thought of with a
gift—a necktie, a shirt, a hat, or a
pair of shoes would not be too good
for Dad. Something like that would
be more of a surprise than the query:
"Dad, can I have the car tonight?"

Sunday, June 18, is Father's Day.
Son, daughter, make the heart of
your Father to rejoice with a card,
containing similar to the one on the
card I have in front of me:

"Someone is thinking of you
And loving you each day,

Someone's wishing happiness
May always come your way;

Someone's mighty proud of you
For being what you are—

A Father who's the finest
In all the world—by far!

MUSIC RECITAL

'The annual recital of the piano
pupils of Mrs. Doty Robb was held
at her nome on West Baltimore
Street, on Friday evening, June 9.
Miss Dorothy Alexander, a recent
graduate of We-tern 'Maryland Col-
lege, was guest of honor and favored
the grotto with several fine selections
The program included the follow-

ing selections: "Pizzicati" from Syl-
via, Sandra Welker; "Crunchy
Flakes" , and "Swinging Along",
Barbara Rinehart; "Soldiers March"
and "Skipping Home from School",
Joyce Putman; "Clipity" and "Pret-
ty Little Daisy", Edith Baumgard-
ner; "Gay Dancers," Sandra Shorb
and Allen Baumgardner; "Come On
Rangers" and "Puppets on Parade,"
Ronnie Welker; "Quartet from Rig-
a',Ietto," Lois Ohler; "To Celia" and
"The FOX Hunt," Evelyn Bollinger;
"Bells are Ringing" and "The
'Sphinx," Jimmy Putman; "Rondo
Alla Turca" and "Mr. Ming," Rhoda
Rohrbaugh; "Campus Capers," Joyce
Putman and Mrs. Rob; "Impromptu,
Schubert, Mary Joan Robb; "Brahm's
Lullaby" (arranged by Schaum) and
"The Pet Shop", Sandra Remsburg;
"Minuet,", Mozart and "At the
Camp," Dorothy Rohrbaugh; "King
Winters" and "Tumbling", Allen
Baumgardner; "A Spanish Fiesta"
and "The Man in the Moon,"
Doris Bollinger; "Sonta in E Minor,"
Haydn, Fairy Frock; "Long, Long
Ago" and "Pop Corn Man" Sandra
iShorb; "Reuben and Rachael in Socie-
ty" and "A Fairy Waltz," Elaine
Harrier; "Sonata" Op. 49 No. 2,
Beethoven, Jean Wantz; "Hungarian
Rhapsodie" No. ,2 (Arranged by
'Thompson) and "Mazurka Pomposo",
Mary Ellen Snyder; "Folk Song" and.
"Turkish March," Doris and Evelyn
Bollinger; 'Skating Party," Ronnie
Welker; "God Guard Thee Love,"
Lois Ohler; "The Bobolink," Sandra
'Rernaburg; "Mazurka De Concert,"
Sandra Welker; "A Waltz Reverie,"
Allen Baumgardner; "March and
Chorus from Tannhauser," Mary Joan
Robb; "Intermezzo," Brahma, Jean
Wantz; "Invitation to the Dance,"
Sandra •Shorb; "Le Pa.pillon,' Fairy
Frock; "Sonata" Op. 31 No. 2 Alle-
gretta, Beethoven, and "Rush Hour
in Hong Kong," Dorothy Alexander.
At the conclusion of the program

awards were given to Fairy Frock
and Sandra Shorb for highest aver-
ages during the year and to Sandra
Welker, Mary Ellen Snyder, Dorothy
Rohrbaugh, and Ronnie Welker for
perfect attendance.
Refreshments wete served to tlfe

pupils and their guests.

KEYSVILLE MISSIONERS MEETS

A very pleasant program was giv-
en at the Keysville Lutheran Mis-
sionary meeting, Tuesday evening.
The leaders for the evening were

Mrs. Ruby Dilley and Mrs. Arthur
Clabaugh. The meeting opened by
using the memory hymn "Onward
Christian Soldiers." The Scripture
lesson Acts 16 was read by Rev. Pof-
fenberger after which the Lord's
Prayer was sung by Mrs. Wildasin,
of Hanover, accompanied by Miss
Doris Baker, of Hanover, organist at
St. Mark's Church. Mrs. Wilhide ex-
tended greetings to all and conducted
a very short business meeting. We
were then favored with an instru-
mental number on the pipe organ
"Dreams" rendered by Miss Baker.
A trio composed of Miss Nace. Mrs.
Wildasin and Mrs. Arthur Clabaugh
sang "Lift Thine Eyes" and "Green
Cathedral." Rev. Levi Foulk pastor
of St. Paul's Lutheran Church, Han-
over, delivered the address "Workers
Together." The a•ddress was very
impressive.
Two organ solos were then render-

ed by Miss Baker; an organ and
piano duet was played by Miss Bak-
er and Mrs. Clabaugh. The offertory
was played by Mrs. G. Kiser and the
offiering 'rxiceived by Rev. Poffien-
berger. The song "Now the Day is

Over- was used in closing and the
benediction pronounced by Rev. Pof-
feribe:ger. •

Surety every one enjoyed the meet-
ing and those who were absent miss-
ed a real treat.

Rev. Foulk was the former pastor
of Mrs. Clabaugh, also Mrs. Wilda-
sin and Mrs. Clabaugh sang on the
choir at St. Paul's Lutheran Church
The otner two ladies were from St.
Mark's Church.
Mrs. Fouls brought greetings

from Hanox4er Missionary Society,
also paid tribute to Mrs. Clabaugh's
loyalty to St. Paul's Church.

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETS

(Continued from First Page)
tion of progress on buildings now
under construction.
The Board admitted to the meet-

ing representative of contracting
firms for the opening of bids on the
ienovation and improvement of the
existing Westminster Elementary
School at Center and Green Strets.
The project involves complete reno-
vation of the building including new
heating and plumbing, lighting, and
modern:zation of halls, classrooms,
and the establishment of a new cafe-
teria on the promise as well as im-
provements to make available a sat-
isfactory school auditorium for the
use of the first, second and third
grades for the coming school year
when the fourth, fifth, and sixth
grades will occupy the newly con-
structed elementary school on Center
Street in the rear of the high school.
Bidders on the general contract were
0. H. Hostetter, Hanover, $76,000;
P. & S. Construction Company, Un-
ion Bridge, $110,000. The Plumbing
and heating contract, George Harner
Taneytown, $22,645; Westminster
Hardware Company, $23,000; J. H.
Allender and Sons Company, Hamp-
stead, $28,750. The bids submitted
on the electric work were as follows:
J. E. Shaeffer, Reisterstown, $8800;
,Mid-Town Electric Taneytown, $14,-
745; Conway Valley Electric, Fred-
erick, $10,123; Swam Electric Com-
pany, Hanover, $12,600. After con-
sideration the Board directed that
contracts be prepared for this work,
0. H. Hostetter for the general con-
tract, George Harner for the plumb-
ing and heating, and J. E. Shaeffer,
Reisterstown for the electric changes.
It is expected that work will proceed
at once and will be completed in time
for the opening of school in Septem-
ber.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEEDS
CURATOR

Efforts is being made by the His-
torical Society of Carroll County to
find a man or woman, or perhaps
a couple without children, who might
desire to live in the Historical House
at 206 E. Main Street, in Westmin-
ster, and act as curator for the So-
ciety. He or she would have general
charge of the building, and would
supervise and assist with the catalog-
ing and care of the books, papers,
relics and museum pieces belonging
to the Society and now kept there.

This work, which would not require
full time, probably would appeal to
some man or woman now retired, or
to the wife of a man otherwise em-
ployed.
Anyone interested or desiring

further information is urged to com-
municate with A. Earl Shiptley,
Westminster, Md.
 o. 

MARRIAGE LICENSES

Stanley L. Stupp to Christine G.
Wolfe, Mt. Holly Springs, Pa.
Edward H. Runk to Betty Ann

Sterner, Brodbecks, Pa.
G. Mehrle Feeser to Betty Joan

Mayberry, Keymar, Md.
Eaverne B. Dayhoff to Shirley R.

Mummert, Hanover, Pa.
Wayne L. Miller to Patricia E.

Kessler, Spring Grove, Pa.
William Frank Lewis to Roxey

Christine Myers, Gettysburg, Pa.
Kenneth L. Breighner to Viola E.

Rider, Gettysburg, R. No. 3.
Samuel Annastasio to Margaret E.

Kennell, Philadelphia, Pa.

PUBLIC SALE
Real Estate, Household Goods, Etc.

SATURDAY, JUNE 24, 1950

at 1 o'clock, P. M.

The undersigned will sell at pub-
lic sale, the following valuable real
estate and personal property, located
on the Taneytown-Harney road, 2
miles north of Taneytown, in Long-
vine, Md., the following:

REAL ESTATE

121/4 ACRES OF LAND, improved
with 7-room weatherboarded house,
with metal roof, electric lights, large
cellar; 2 wells of good water, cistern,
Summer house, hog pen, chicken
house, ground barn, wood house; nice
large front yard, with white stone
wall around, cement walks. This
property is a very nice home worth
anyone's time to look it over.
TERMS OF REAL ESTATE: 1/3

of the purchase price, cash on day of
sale, the balance in 30 days or on
the ratification of the court or when
the deed is turned over to the pur-
chaser. This propery has lot of
frontage, suitable for building lots.

HOUSEHOLD GOODS, ETC.
Large Heatrola, 3-burner New

Perfection oil stove, good condition;
Montgomery Ward ivory and green
range, equipped with Diamond oil
burner and warming closets; water
tank, good as new; several beds,
old-time bureau, 4-leg drop-leaf ta-
ble, several rocking chairs, kitchen
chairs, Majestic radio, kitchen sink,
several utility cabinets, studio couch,
good as new; wash stand, Maytag
washing machine, kettle and kettle
stove, hog troughs, some dishes,
cooking utensils, other articles too
numerous to mention.
TERMS of Personal Property.

Cash.
RALPH E. HAR.VER,
HILDA E. REAVER,
Attorneys-in-fact for Sadie
Harver.

Earl Bowers, Auct.
Carl Haizies, Clerk.

Stand rights reserved for 41s..mer-
icon Lep•inn 6-16-2t

I CARROLL CO. TUBERCULOSIS
ASSOCIATION MEETS

The second meeting ..)f the Board
of Directors of the recently organiz-
ed Carroll County Tuberculosis Asso-
ciation was held this past Monday
evening in the office of the County
Health Department. Mr. Albert Bald-
win, president of the organization
presided.
A review of the activities of the

officers and executive conimitee of
the association was given by Mr.
Baldwin. Office space has been made
available by Dr. W. Ross Cameron
at Health Department headquarters
in Westminster. Arrangements have
been made with the Frederick Coun-
ty Tuberculosis and Public Health
Association to share the services of
-Miss Janet Kerchner as part time
Executive Secretary. One-third of
Miss Kerchner's time is to be spent
in Carroll County with the local as-
sociation paying that portion of her
salary.
Monies previously collected through

the annual Seal sale from Carroll
County residents have been turned
over to the local body and is being
deposited lin the Carroll County
Banks.

Mr. 13aldwin introduced Mr. George
Bennett the newest member of the
Associatidn and announced that since
the last meeting of the board Mr.
Roy A. Knouse has been added to its
membership but was not able to be
present due to illness in his family.

It was announced in connection
with plans for the years program that
patients and personnel at the Spring-
field State Hospital, will receive
an X-rays starting June 29, through
July 14th.

Plans are also under way for the
forthcoming Christmas Seal sale.
Members of the Board from the vari-
ous sections of the county are assist-
ing in revising the mailing list for
this purpose. Mrs. J. Edgar Myers
has volunteered her services to assist
the Executive Secretary in the hand-
ling of matters pertaining to the seal
sale through which the entire pro-
grams of the Carroll County Tuber-
culosis Association is financed.

Announces Candidacy for
Congress

SENATOR WILLIAM P. BOLTON

*me
... may mean sever* lost ... financial ruin! No
protection from lightning causes over one-third of
al1ons finest Yet in over 40 years buildings pro-
em:fed by Thompson's equipment have At Vff been
Ovoid
No lightning protection today may mean great
for for you tomorrow. Find out bow easy ... how
Inexpensive It Is to have your buildings Lightning.
Prcofed by on authorized Thompson Lightning
Protection Engineer. It. worth your while in future
mowity. Its the "world's Best".

Phone for FREE ESTIMATES Today,

Don's Television Service
Baltimore Blvd. Westminster, Md.

Phone: 151-J
4-28-tf
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Yes, We Make Small Loans36,
At this bank, loans are measured not by their size but by

v•• •
their safety. •

So, whether your money needs are large or small, if

you can submit satisfactory evidence of your ability to

repay, and have a sound .use for the money, we shall

be glad to give your loan application every possible

consideration.

The Birnie Trust Company
TANETTOWN, MARYLAND.
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A SAVINGS PASSBOOK represents

money in the bank for security.

A CHECKBOOK: money in the bank for

current needs. Include both in your

financial plans. Come see us at any time.

First National Bank
TA N ElYTOWN. M ARV A :VT)

Member Federal Reserve System

tAlember cf The Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation)
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A SPECIAL
\I

Cigarettes by the Carton
Cigars by the Box
Tobacco by the Pound

June 16 June 17 June 19

Del Monte Fruit Cocktail 1 can .35 I
Greenspot Orange Ade 1 can .27 F:

; Sure Jell 2 boxes .21 i
i Certo 1 bottle .21 51
; Mor Pork 1 can .42 i
71 Bisquick for Shortcake 1 pkg. .41 i
Liptons Ice Cream Frostie Mix i1

2 pkgs. .25
pl Nabisco Ice Cream Cuplets 1 box .15R.

a,. S ni Flush

i0
:
1m

Sc -

1 can .19
Sq

0 G I-1 ERT Y'SGREEN £ $74 PIE

 GROCERY
'441:41** TAN EYTOWN , MP.

Phone: 3021
cs•
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LIFE INSURANCE
A Life Insurance policy with THE TRAVELERS INSURANCE

COMPANY is like having money in the bank. For details on a

sound Life Insurance Policy with THE TRAVELER'S see the

local TRAVELERS Agent —

ROBERT L. ZENTL
TANEYTOWN, MD.

NO PAINT
WASHES
LIKE THIS

Phone 4471

A CUARANTEED WALL FINISH
WITH INSURED WASHABILITY

...against LOSS OF COLOR

..against STREAKING

...against SPOTTING

Now you can be sure your painted

walls can be washed with soap

and water. Every one of Satin's

14 colors are washable. Try Satin

on any wall surface, plaster, wall-
boards, wood, even wallpaper!
Dries in 20 minutes without brush

or lap marks. Easy-brushing in-
gtedients similar to
synthetic rubber. 1.39
Ready to use! 'A • Qt.
Service Policy with
z.very purchase. 4.49 Gal.

•
Dl FP 7,

LIFE

Reindollar Bros. Ec, Co.
HARDWARE • PAINTS • APPLIANCES

ESTABLISHED 1897 Taneytown Md. TELEPHONE 4564


